Information on secondary schools in Surrey 2023/24

- List of Surrey's secondary schools and their contact details
- School codes for use on the local authority application form
- A summary of how places were allocated in 2022 and the admission criteria for all Surrey state funded secondary schools for September 2023
- Open day/evening arrangements
- List of university technical colleges and studio schools in areas surrounding Surrey
- Surrey map

Surrey schools admissions webpage



Contents

Important information regarding admission criteria3
Catchment area maps3
Contact details
Types of school
Key3
Number offered 2022/23
Elmbridge schools' information4
Elmbridge admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022
Epsom and Ewell schools' information10
Epsom and Ewell admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 202211
Guildford schools' information13
Guildford admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 202215
Mole Valley schools' information18
Mole Valley admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 202219
Reigate and Banstead schools' information22
Reigate and Banstead admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 202224
Runnymede admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022
Spelthorne schools' information
Spelthorne admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022
Surrey Heath schools' information
Surrey Heath schools' information (continued)40

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

Surrey Heath admission criteria and how places were allocation for September 2022	
Tandridge schools' information	44
Tandridge admission criteria and how places were allocated September 2022	
Waverley schools' information	47
Waverley admission criteria and how places were allocated September 2022	
Woking schools' information	53
Woking admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022	
Open day / evening arrangements for September 2023 intal	
Year 10 admissions	63
Surrey map	65

Important information regarding admission criteria

The information provided in this booklet serves as a **guide** to the admission criteria for all Surrey schools. **It should not be regarded as definitive.** Please contact academies and foundation, free and voluntary aided schools for detailed information about their admission criteria and the local authority for detailed information on community schools or visit our admissions webpages.

Catchment area maps

Where these apply, they can be viewed on the school's website.

Contact details

Surrey Schools and Childcare Service Tel: 0300 200 1004

Website: <u>surreycc.gov.uk/admissions</u>

Types of school

All Surrey secondary schools are mixed gender and will accommodate boys and girls, apart from Glyn School (single sex boys' school) and Rosebery (single sex girls' school).

Some schools might change to academy status during the 2022/23 academic year. For up to date information on the type of each school please see the 'Directory of Surrey schools' at <u>surreycc.gov.uk/schools</u>

Key

A = Academy

C = Community school

F = Foundation school

Fr = Free school

VA = Voluntary Aided school

PAN = Published Admissions Number – this is the number of places that each school expects to offer

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

LAC and PLAC = Looked after and previously looked after children (including children adopted from state care outside England)

EHCP = Children with an Education, Health and Care Plan

Column 4 indicates if a separate supplementary information form may need to be completed. Where criteria numbers are listed, the supplementary information form only needs to be completed by parents applying under those criteria. Supplementary information forms are available on the <u>school admissions page of</u> <u>our website</u> or from the school and must be returned directly to the address on the form. The local authority application form must be completed in all cases.

Number offered 2022/23

We show the number of pupils offered a place at each school for September 2022. In some instances, the total number offered was more than the Published Admission Number (PAN). This is generally because additional places were offered to meet local demand.

Where a school was oversubscribed in 2022, we have included the distance (where appropriate) from which the last applicant was allocated. This has been included for the criterion under which the last applicant was offered a place. In some cases, vacancies remained after the initial allocation to on time applicants and these were filled by applicants who had applied late. This data is relevant to the allocation date of 1 March 2022.

Elmbridge schools' information

School	School type	Year Groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Cobham Free School	Fr	Reception	criteria 2, 3, 5	Headteacher: Mrs M Khatib	56	617	90 (this
DfE No: 936/2006		to 13	and 6	Address: Main School Building, Portsmouth Road, Cobham, KT11 1TF			school intended to drop
				Tel: 0330 330 0237			back to
				Enquiries to: Admissions Team			PAN of 80)
				Email: admissions@cobhamfreeschool.org.uk			/
				Cobham Free School website			
Esher Church of England	A	7 - 11	criterion 3	Executive Headteacher: Mr A King	240	713	330 (this
High School			only	Address: More Lane, Esher, KT10 8AP			school intended to drop back to PAN)
DfE No: 936/4508				Tel: 01372 468068			
				Enquiries to: Admissions Team			
				Email: admissions@esherhigh.surrey.sch.uk			
				Esher Church of England High School website			
Heathside Walton-on-	Fr	7 - 8	criterion 3	Executive Principal: Mr J Clark	180	This school	n/a
Thames			only	Address: Waterside Dr, Walton-on-Thames, KT12 2JP		was not part of the	
DfE No: 936/4004				Tel: 01932 955 755		coordinated	
				Enquiries to: Mrs S Buroni		admissions scheme for	
				Email: <u>sburoni@heathside.surrey.sch.uk</u>		2022	
				Heathside Walton-on-Thames website			
Heathside Weybridge	A	7 - 13	criterion 3	Head of School: Mr G Lewis	210	807	255 (this
DfE No: 936/5409			only	Address: Brooklands Lane, Weybridge, KT13 8UZ			school intended
			-	Tel: 01932 846162			to admit
				Enquiries to: Mrs S Buroni			215)
				Email: <u>sburoni@heathside.surrey.sch.uk</u>			
				Heathside Weybridge website			

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

School	School type	Year Groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Hinchley Wood School	А	7 - 13	criterion 4	CEO: Mr B Bartlett	210	716	220 (this
DfE No: 936/5416			only	Headteachers: Ms M Cachia & Miss L Macdonald			school intended
				Address: Claygate Lane, Hinchley Wood, Esher, KT10 0AQ			to admit 220)
				Tel: 020 8398 7161			
				Enquiries to: Mrs G Twells			
				Email: gtwells@hinchleywoodschool.co.uk			
				Hinchley Wood School website			
Three Rivers Academy	A	7 - 13	not applicable	Headteacher: Miss B Mayaire	300	595	420 (this
DfE No: 936/4005				Address: Bell Farm Way, Hersham, Walton-on- Thames KT12 5EJ			school intended to drop
				Tel: 01932 242994			back to
				Enquiries to: Mrs J Bartlett			PAN)
				Email: info@threeriversacademy.org			
				Three Rivers Academy website			

Elmbridge admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

Cobham Free School

Year	Criteria and number offered						
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Founder's children (conditional on approval from the Secretary of State). 3. Children of staff where: a member of staff has been employed for two or more years at the time the application for admission is made or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Siblings of those children who are already at the school. 5. Up to 8 places will be allocated to new students meeting the requirement of the school music award. 6. 20% of the remaining places will be awarded to children eligible for pupil premium funding living in the Cobham and Downside Ward and the Oxshott and Stoke D'Abernon Ward. 7. Following allocations made under criteria 1 to 6, places will be awarded to children living within the KT11 postcode area. 8. All other applicants.						
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 3, Criterion 4 = 30, Criterion 5 = 8, Criterion 6 = 2, Criterion 7 = 39, Criterion 8 = 0, Distance = 1.646 km, EHCP = 6						
	Number offered 2022: 90 (this school intended to drop back to PAN of 80)						
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Founder's children (conditional on approval from the Secretary of State). 3. Children of staff where: a member of staff has been employed for two or more years at the time the application for admission is made or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Siblings of those children who are already at the school. 5. Up to 5 places will be allocated to new students meeting the requirement of the school music award. 6. 20% of the remaining places will be awarded to children eligible for pupil premium funding living in the Cobham and Downside Ward and the Oxshott and Stoke D'Abernon Ward. 7. Following allocations made under criteria 1 to 6, places will be awarded to children living within the KT11 postcode area. 8. All other applicants.						

Esher Church of England High School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children of staff: Where a member of staff has been permanently employed, either full time or part time at Esher High School for two or more years on the closing date of application. 4. Children who have a sibling attending EHS at the time of admission. 5. Students who attend the following primary schools: Chandlers Field School, Cranmere Primary School, Esher Church School, Hurst Park Primary School, St Albans Catholic Primary School, St Andrews Primary School, St Lawrence Junior School, St Paul's Catholic Primary School AND whose permanent home is within the catchment area. 6. Children who attend Claygate Primary school AND whose permanent home is within the catchment area. Children whose permanent home is within the catchment area. 9. Children attending one of the primary schools listed in 5 whose permanent home is outside the catchment area. 10. Children attending Claygate Primary School or Thames Ditton Junior School whose permanent home is outside the catchment area.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 3, Criterion 4 = 94, Criterion 5 = 130, Criterion 6 = 14, Criterion 7 = 10, Criterion 8 = 25, Criterion 9 = 16, Criterion 10 = 15, Criterion 11 = 13, Distance = 2.995 km, EHCP = 9
	Number offered 2022: 330 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)

Esher Church of England High School (continued)

Year	Criteria and number offered
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children of staff: Where a member of staff has been permanently employed, either full time or part time at Esher High School for two or more years on the closing date of application. 4. Children who have a sibling attending EHS at the time of admission. 5. Students who attend the following primary schools: Chandlers Field School, Cranmere Primary School, Esher Church School, Hurst Park Primary School, St Albans Catholic Primary School, St Andrews Primary School, St Lawrence Junior School, St Paul's Catholic Primary School AND whose permanent home is within the catchment area. 6. Children who attend Claygate Primary school AND whose permanent home is within the catchment area. Children whose permanent home is within the catchment area. 9. Children attending one of the primary schools listed in 5 whose permanent home is outside the catchment area. 10. Children attending Claygate Primary School or Thames Ditton Junior School whose permanent home is outside the catchment area.

Heathside Walton-on-Thames

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children of staff who have been recruited to fill a skill shortage area. 3. 50% of remaining places will be allocated to applicants whose permanent home address is within 0.5 miles of the nodal point in Molesey. 4. Remaining applicants will be allocated on permanent home to school distance from the front main entrance of Heathside Walton-on-Thames school.
	This school was not part of the coordinated admissions scheme for 2022. Please contact the school for allocation figures.
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Children of school staff. 4. Siblings. 5. 50% of remaining places will be allocated to applicants whose Permanent Home Address is nearest to the Nodal Point. Those whose Permanent Home Address is the shortest Distance from the Nodal Point being given priority. 6. Other children, with priority for admission given to those whose Permanent Home Address is the shortest Distance from the front main student entrance of the school.

Heathside Weybridge

Year	Criteria and number offered					
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Children of staff permanently employed, either full time or part time at the school for two or more years at the time of application. 4. Children who, at the time of admission, have a sibling attending Heathside Weybridge school whose permanent home address is <u>within</u> the catchment area. 5. Children whose permanent home address is <u>within</u> the catchment area 5. Children who, at the time of admission, have a sibling attending Heathside Weybridge school whose permanent home address is <u>within</u> the catchment area. 6. Children who, at the time of admission, have a sibling attending Heathside Weybridge school whose permanent home address is outside the catchment area. 7. Children who attend Ashley Church of England (Aided) Primary School, Cleves School or St. James Church of England Primary School and whose permanent home is outside the catchment area. 8. Children whose permanent area.					
Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 2, Criterion 3 = 4, Criterion 4 = 61, Criterion 5 = 181, Criteria 6 - 8 = 0, Distance = 3.824km, EHCP = 6						
	Number offered 2022: 255 (this school intended to admit 215)					
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Children of staff permanently employed, either full time or part time at the school for two or more years at the time of application. 4. Children who, at the time of admission, have a sibling attending Heathside Weybridge school whose permanent home address is <u>within</u> the catchment area. 5. Children whose permanent home address is <u>within</u> the catchment area. 5. Children whose permanent home address is <u>within</u> the catchment area who <u>do not</u> have a sibling attending Heathside Weybridge school whose permanent home address is outside the catchment area. 7. Children who attend Ashley Church of England (Aided) Primary School, Cleves School or St. James Church of England Primary School and whose permanent home is outside the catchment area.					

Hinchley Wood School

Year	Criteria and number offered						
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Students who have a sibling living at the same address, attending Hinchley Wood School in years 7 to 11 at the time of admission. (Please note that this does not apply if the older sibling is in the sixth form at the time of admission). 4. Children of staff at the school where either or both of the following criteria apply: the member of staff has been employed for two or more years at the time the application for admission is made, or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post which is difficult to recruit to or for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. Students who attend the following feeder primary schools: Claygate Primary School, Hinchley Wood Primary School, Long Ditton St Mary's Church of England Junior School and Thames Ditton Junior School and whose permanent home is within the catchment area. 5b. Any other students whose permanent home is within the catchment area. 						
	Criterion 1 = 4, Criterion 2 = 2, Criterion 3 = 85, Criterion 4 = 2, Criterion 5a = 118, Criteria 5b - 6 = 0, Distance = 1.243km, EHCP = 9						
	Number offered 2022: 220 (this school intended to admit 220)						
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Students who have a sibling living at the same address, attending Hinchley Wood School in years 7 to 11 at the time of admission. (Please note that this does not apply if the older sibling is in the sixth form at the time of admission). 4. Children of staff at the school where either or both of the following criteria apply: the member of staff has been employed for two or more years at the time the application for admission is made, or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post which is difficult to recruit to or for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. Students who attend the following feeder primary schools: Claygate Primary School, Hinchley Wood Primary School, Long Ditton St Mary's Church of England Junior School and Thames Ditton Junior School and whose permanent home is within the catchment area. 5b. Any other students whose permanent home is within the catchment area. 6. Any other applicant. 						

Three Rivers Academy

Year	Criteria and number offered						
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings at the time of admission (does not apply if the older sibling is in the sixth form). 4. Children who attend one of the following feeder primary schools: Ashley Church of England Primary School, Bell Farm Primary School, Burhill Primary School, Grovelands Primary School, Walton Oak School, and whose permanent home is within the catchment area for the school. 5. Children who live in the catchment area and who do not attend one of the feeder schools named in the fourth criterion. 6. Children attending one of the feeder primary schools: Ashley Church of England Primary School, Grovelands Primary School, Walton Oak School, Bell Farm Primary School, Burhill Primary School, Grovelands Primary School, Walton Oak School, and whose permanent home is outside the catchment area for the school. 7. All other applicants.						
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 97, Criterion 4 = 196, Criterion 5 = 49, Criterion 6 = 8, Criterion 7 = 13, Centrally offered = 41, Lates = 6, EHCP = 9						
	Number offered 2022: 420 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)						
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings at the time of admission (does not apply if the older sibling is in the sixth form). 4. Children who attend one of the following feeder primary schools: Ashley Church of England Primary School, Bell Farm Primary School, Burhill Primary School, Grovelands Primary School, Walton Oak School, and whose permanent home is within the catchment area for the school. 5. Children who live in the catchment area and who do not attend one of the feeder schools named in the fourth criterion. 6. Children attending one of the feeder primary schools: Ashley Church of England Primary School, Burhill Primary School, Grovelands Primary School, Walton Oak School, and whose permanent home is outside the catchment area for the school. 7. All other applicants.						

Epsom and Ewell schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Blenheim High School	А	7 - 13	criterion 4	Headteacher: Mr A Bodell	240	960	248 (this
DfE No: 936/5417			only	Address: Longmead Road, Epsom, KT19 9BH		1	school intended to drop
				Tel: 01372 745333			
				Enquiries to: Mrs F Kann			back to PAN)
				Email: admissions@blenheim.surrey.sch.uk			
				Blenheim High School website			
Epsom & Ewell High School	A	7 - 13	not	Head of School: Mr J Newman	240	581	230
DfE No: 936/5405			applicable	Address: Ruxley Lane, West Ewell, KT19 9JW			
				Tel: 020 8974 0400			
			Enquiries to: Mrs L Evans				
				Email: info@eehs.surrey.sch.uk			
				Epsom & Ewell High School website			
Glyn School (single sex	A	7 - 13	criterion 3	Executive Headteacher: Mr M Duffield	240	695	248 (this school intended
boys' school & mixed sixth form)			only	Address: The Kingsway, Ewell, Epsom, KT17 1NB			
DfE No: 936/5404				Tel: 020 8716 4949			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs S Hurrell			back to PAN)
				Email: s.anderson@glynschool.org			
				Glyn School website			
Rosebery School (single sex	A	7 - 13	criterion 3	Executive Headteacher: Ms R Allen	240	706	248 (this
girls' school)			only	Address: Whitehorse Drive, Epsom, KT18 7NQ			school intended
DfE No: 936/5407				Tel: 01372 720439			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs A Stuart			back to PAN)
				Email: admissions@roseberyschool.co.uk			,
				Rosebery School website			

Epsom and Ewell admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

Blenheim High School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings at the time of application. 3. Medical/social or educational well-being. 4. Children of staff who have had a contract of employment with the school and have been employed at the school for more than two years at the application closing date, or who have been appointed to fill a particular skill shortage. 5. Distance.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 69, Criterion 3 = 1, Criterion 4 = 1, Criterion 5 = 166, Distance = 3.081km, EHCP = 10
	Number offered 2022: 248 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings at the time of application. 3. Medical/social or educational well-being. 4. Children of staff who have had a contract of employment with the school and have been employed at the school for more than two years at the application closing date, or who have been appointed to fill a particular skill shortage. 5. Distance.

Epsom & Ewell High School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who will have a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 3. Children with major medical or social grounds. Distance.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 45, Criterion 3 = 0, Criterion 4 = 110, Centrally offered = 58, Lates = 8, EHCP = 8
	Number offered 2022: 230
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who will have a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 3. Children with major medical or social grounds. Distance.

Glyn School

Year	Criteria and number offered				
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Siblings at time of application. 4. Children of staff at Glyn School will be considered to be a child of staff, where the Parent or Carer has a permanent contract of employment with GLF Schools and is a regional or centrally employed member of staff whose main base of work is Glyn School. The employment contract must have been in place for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to Glyn School is made or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 5. Distance of a student's permanent residence from the school.				
	Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 3, Criterion 3 = 45, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 190, Distance = 2.607km, EHCP = 7				
	Number offered 2022: 248 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)				
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings at time of application. 3. Children of staff at Glyn School will be considered to be a child of staff, where the Parent or Carer has a permanent contract of employment with GLF Schools and is a regional or centrally employed member of staff whose main base of work is Glyn School. The employment contract must have been in place for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to Glyn School is made or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Any other children.				

Rosebery School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Siblings at the time of application. 4. Daughters of parents who have had a contract of employment with Rosebery School for more than two years or who have been appointed to fill a particular skill shortage. 5. All other applicants are ranked by distance from the child's home to the main school gate.
	Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 59, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 180, Distance = 2.194km, EHCP = 6
	Number offered 2022: 248 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who have a sibling that is expected to be on roll at the school at the time of the child's' admission. 3. Children of staff. 4. Any other children.

Guildford schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Ash Manor School	С	7 – 11	Criteria 2 & 3	Headteacher: Ms A Bailey	240	326	254 (this
DfE No: 936/4463				Address: Manor Road, Ash, GU12 6QH			school intended
				Tel: 01252 353900			to drop
				Enquiries to: Admissions			back to PAN)
				Email: admissions@ashmanorschool.com			,
				Ash Manor School website			
Christ's College	A	7 - 11	criteria 2 & 4	Headteacher: Mrs S Hatch	156	241	202 (this
DfE No: 936/4028				Address: Larch Avenue, Guildford, GU1 1JY			school intended
				Tel: 01483 537373			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs E Unwin			back to PAN)
				Email: eunwin@christscollege.surrey.sch.uk			. ,,
				Christ's College website			
George Abbot School	A	7 - 13	criterion 4 only	Headteacher: Mrs K Carriett	300	880	300
DfE No: 936/4456				Address: Woodruff Avenue, Burpham, Guildford, GU1 1XX			
				Tel: 01483 888000			
				Enquiries to: Mrs V Bateman			
				Email: admissions@georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk			
				George Abbot School website			
Guildford County School	A	7 - 13	criterion 3 only	Headteacher: Mr S Smith	180	899	180
DfE No: 936/5400				Address: Farnham Road, Guildford, GU2 4LU			
				Tel: 01483 504089			
				Enquiries to: Mrs N Evans			
				Email: nevans@guildfordcounty.co.uk			
				Guildford County School website			

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Howard of Effingham School	A	7 - 13	not applicable	Executive Principal: Mr P Wheatley / Principal: Mr J Baker	240	501	265 (this school
DfE No: 936/4036				Address: Lower Road, Effingham, KT24 5JR			intended to drop back to
				Tel : 01372 453694			
				Enquiries to: Admissions Officer			PAN)
				Email: info@thehoward.thpt.org.uk			
				Howard of Effingham School website			
Kings College Guildford	A	7 - 11	criterion 4	Headteacher: Mr A McKenzie	120	221	150 (this
DfE No: 936/4001			only	Address: Southway, Guildford, GU2 8DU			school intended
				Tel: 01483 458956			to drop back to PAN)
				Enquiries to: Mrs J Peam			
				Email: p.chamberlain@kingscollegeguildford.com			,
				Kings College Guildford website			
St Peter's Catholic School	A	7 - 13	criteria 2-5,	Headteacher: Mr T Miller	210	675	210
DfE No: 936/4619			7, 9 and 10	Address: Horseshoe Lane East, Guildford, GU1 2TN			
This school will not be taken				Tel: 01483 534654			
into account by the local authority when assessing				Enquiries to: Admissions			
each child's nearest school.				Email: admissions@st-peters.surrey.sch.uk			
				St Peter's Catholic School website			

Guildford admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

Ash Manor School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 1, Criterion 4 = 65, Criterion 5 = 162, Centrally offered = 14, Lates = 4, EHCP = 7
	Number offered 2022: 254 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.

Christ's College

Year	Criteria and number offered			
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Practising Christians (up to a maximum of 50% of the intake in any one year). 3. Siblings at time of admission. 4. Children of staff who have been employed at the college for more than two years at the time of application. 5. Children attending Northmead Junior School or Weyfield Primary Academy. 6. Any other children whose parents wish them to attend Christ's College, Guildford. 			
	Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 4, Criterion 3 = 24, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 49, Criterion 6 = 39, Centrally offered = 79, Lates = 5, EHCP = 2			
	Number offered 2022: 202 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)			
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Practising Christians (up to a maximum of 50% of the intake in any one year). 3. Siblings of students currently in the College at time of admission. 4. Children of staff who have been employed at the college for more than two years at the time of application. 5. Children attending Northmead Junior or Weyfield Primary Academy Schools. 6. Any other children whose parents wish them to attend Christ's College, Guildford.			

George Abbot School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Siblings at the time of admission. 4. Children of staff who have been employed by the school for more than two years at the time of application. 5. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 6. Any other applicant.
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 1, Criterion 3 = 110, Criterion 4 = 3, Criterion 5 = 180, Criterion 6 = 0, Distance = 4.395km, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 300
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Siblings at the time of admission. 4. Children of staff who have been employed by the school for more than two years at the time of application. 5. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 6. Any other applicant.

Guildford County School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings at the time of application. 3. Children of staff who have been employed at the school for more than two years. 4. Distance to school.
	Criterion 1 = 4, Criterion 2 = 84, Criterion 3 = 1, Criterion 4 = 87, Distance = 0.985km, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 180
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings at the time of application. 3. Children of staff who have been employed at the school for more than two years. 4. Distance to school.

Howard of Effingham School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings at the time of admission living in the catchment area. 4. Children who both live in the catchment area and who attend one of the following partner/feeder schools: Oakfield, Eastwick Junior, St Lawrence, The Raleigh, The Dawnay and The Royal Kent. 5. Those children who live in the catchment area but do not attend one of the partner/feeder schools named in 4 above. 6. Siblings at the time of admission living outside the catchment area. 7. Any other applicant.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 108, Criterion 4 = 94, Criterion 5 = 13, Criterion 6 = 10, Criterion 7 = 35, Distance = 6.466km, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 265 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings at the time of admission living in the catchment area. 4. Children who both live in the catchment area and who attend one of the following partner/feeder schools: Oakfield, Eastwick Junior, St Lawrence, The Raleigh, The Dawnay and The Royal Kent. 5. Those children who live in the catchment area but do not attend one of the partner/feeder schools named in 4 above. 6. Siblings at the time of admission living outside the catchment area. 7. Any other applicant.

Kings College Guildford

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings at the school at the time of the child's admission 4. Children of staff who have been employed at the school for more than two years. 5. All other applicants.
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 26, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 97, Centrally offered = 18, EHCP = 7
	Number offered 2022: 150 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings at the school at the time of the child's admission 4. Children of staff who have been employed at the school for more than two years. 5. All other applicants.

St Peter's Catholic School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Catholic children with a sibling at St Peter's at the time of admission. 3. Catholic children currently attending one of the named feeder schools (St Cuthbert Mayne, St Edmund's, St Joseph's Guildford, St Polycarp's, St Thomas of Canterbury and St Joseph's Dorking). 4. Catholic children who do not attend one of the named feeder schools. 5. Other Catholic children. 6. Other children with a sibling at St Peter's at the time of admission. Catechumens, Candidates for Reception into the Church and children who are members of an Orthodox Church. 8. Other children currently attending one of the named feeder schools (St Cuthbert Mayne, St Edmund's, St Joseph's, St Polycarp's St Thomas' and St Joseph's Dorking). 9. Children of other Christian denominations whose membership is evidenced by a minister of religion. 10. Children of other faiths whose membership is evidenced by a religious leader. 11. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 89, Criterion 3 = 78, Criterion 4 = 34, Criteria 5 - 11 = 0, Distance = 16.351km, EHCP = 8
	Number offered 2022: 210
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Catholic children with a sibling at St Peter's at the time of admission. 3. Catholic children currently attending one of the named feeder schools (St Cuthbert Mayne, St Edmund's, St Joseph's Guildford, St Polycarp's, St Thomas of Canterbury and St Joseph's Dorking). 4. Catholic children who do not attend one of the named feeder schools. 5. Other Catholic children. 6. Other children with a sibling at St Peter's at the time of admission. Catechumens, Candidates for Reception into the Church and children who are members of an Orthodox Church. 8. Other children currently attending one of the named feeder schools (St Cuthbert Mayne, St Edmund's, St Joseph's, St Joseph's, St Polycarp's St Thomas' and St Joseph's Dorking). 9. Children of other Christian denominations whose membership is evidenced by a minister of religion. 10. Children of other faiths whose membership is evidenced by a religious leader. 11. Any other children.

Mole Valley schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
The Ashcombe School	A	7 - 13	criterion 3	Headteacher: Mr C G Panting	240	713	240
DfE No: 936/4454			only	Address: Ashcombe Road, Dorking, RH4 1LY			
				Tel: 01306 886312			
				Enquiries to: Sheena Digance			
				Email: admissions@ashcombe.surrey.sch.uk			
				The Ashcombe School website			
The Priory Church of	VA	7 - 11	criterion 4	Headteacher: Mrs J Trimnell	150	360	171 (this
England Voluntary Aided School			only	Address: West Bank, Dorking, RH4 3DG			school intended
DfE No: 936/4765				Tel: 01306 887337			to drop
			Enquiries to: Mrs J Weeden			back to PAN)	
				Email: admissions@priorycofe.com			
				The Priory Church of England Voluntary Aided School website			
St Andrew's Catholic	VA	7 - 13	criteria 1 - 7,	Headteacher: Mr A Mitchell	240	657	240 (this
School			11, 13 &14	Address: Grange Road, Leatherhead, KT22 7JP			school intended
DfE No: 936/4611				Tel: 01372 277881			to admit
				Enquiries to: Mrs McEnaney			240 ahead of
				Email: administrator@st-andrews.surrey.sch.uk			expansion)
				St Andrew's Catholic School website			
Therfield School	A	7 - 13	criterion 3	Headteacher: Mr J Malley	210	408	229 (this
DfE No: 936/4073			only	Address: Dilston Road, Leatherhead, KT22 7NZ			school intended
				Tel: 01372 818123			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs N Pickering			back to PAN)
				Email: enquiries@therfield.surrey.sch.uk			,
				Therfield School website			

Mole Valley admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

The Ashcombe School

Year	Criteria and number offered					
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of a permanent member of staff who are employed at the school and who meet either or both of the following circumstances a) employed for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or b) the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 6. Any other children.					
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 3, Criterion 4 = 103, Criterion 5 = 62, Criterion 6 = 68, Distance = 3.965km, EHCP = 3					
	Number offered 2022: 240					
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of a permanent member of staff who are employed at the school and who meet either or both of the following circumstances a) employed for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or b) the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.					

The Priory Church of England Voluntary Aided School

Year	Criteria and number offered					
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Students who will have a brother or sister attending the school at the time of application. 3. Students for whom the school is the nearest Church of England secondary school. 4. Students and/or their parent(s) who regularly worship at a Church of England church, a Christian church of another denomination, or who regularly worship as members of another faith or religious community (6 times in the 12 months prior to the date of application). Students whose medical condition or social circumstances means that they must attend this rather than any other school. 6. Students who would like to attend this Church of England school but who do not qualify in categories 1 - 5. 					
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 31, Criterion 3 = 45, Criterion 4 = 5, Criterion 5 = 2, Criterion 6 = 59, Centrally offered = 14, Lates = 2, EHCP = 12					
	Number offered 2022: 171 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)					
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Students who will have a brother or sister attending the school at the time of application. 3. Students for whom the school is the nearest Church of England secondary school. 4. Students and/or their parent(s) who regularly worship at a Church of England church, a Christian church of another denomination, or who regularly worship as members of another faith or religious community (6 times in the 12 months prior to the date of application). Students whose medical condition or social circumstances means that they must attend this rather than any other school. Students who would like to attend this Church of England school but who do not qualify in categories 1 - 5. 					

St Andrew's Catholic School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 Catholic LAC & PLAC. 2. Catholic children who have a sibling on roll at the time of admission at St Andrew's Catholic School. 3. Catholic children who are in one of the feeder schools (St Anne's, Banstead; St Clement's, Ewell; St Joseph's, Dorking; St Joseph's, Epsom; St Peter's, Leatherhead). Catholic children who are resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into the Catholic Church and, on the supplementary information form, the parish priest's signature with the parish stamp or seal. 5. Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into Catholic Church and, on the supplementary information form, the parish priest's signature with the parish stamp or seal. 6. Other Catholic children who are resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into Church. 7. Other Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into the Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into the Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into the Catholic Church. Other LAC & PLAC. 9. Children who are considered to have an exceptional or compelling need, supported by written evidence. 10. Other children who are members of the Orthodox Church. 12. Other children currently attending one of the named feeder schools. 13. Children of other Christian denominations whose membership is evidenced by a minister o
	Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 92, Criterion 3 = 100, Criterion 4 = 31, Criterion 5 = 5, Criterion 6 = 4, Criterion 7 = 1, Criterion 8 = 1, Criterion 9 = 2, Criteria 10 - 15 = 0, Distance = 2.163 km, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 240 (this school intended to admit 240 ahead of expansion)
2023	 Catholic LAC & PLAC. 2. Catholic children who have a sibling on roll at the time of admission at St Andrew's Catholic School. 3. Catholic children who are in one of the feeder schools (St Anne's, Banstead; St Clement's, Ewell; St Joseph's, Dorking; St Joseph's, Epsom; St Peter's, Leatherhead). Catholic children who are resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into the Catholic Church and, on the supplementary information form, the parish priest's signature with the parish stamp or seal. 5. Catholic children who are resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into Catholic Church and, on the supplementary information form, the parish priest's signature with the parish stamp or seal. 6. Other Catholic children who are resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic Church. 7. Other Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into the Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic Church. 7. Other Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into the Catholic children who are not resident in the catchment area. The application must be supported with a certificate of Catholic baptism or reception into the Catholic Church. Other LAC & PLAC. 9. Children who are considered to have an exceptional or compelling need, supported by written evidence. 10. Other children who are members of the Orthodox Church. 12. Other children currently attending one of the named feeder schools. 13. Children of other Christian denominations whose membership is evidenced by a minister of religion. 14. Children of other faith

Therfield School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 6. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 3, Criterion 3 = 0, Criterion 4 = 54, Criterion 5 = 59, Criterion 6 = 73, Centrally offered = 28, Lates = 2, EHCP = 9
	Number offered 2022: 229 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.

Reigate and Banstead schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
The Beacon School	A	7 - 13	criterion 3	Executive Headteacher: Mr M Duffield	240	434	270 (this
DfE No: 936/5406			only	Head of School: Mr J G Duff			school intended to drop back to PAN)
				Address: Picquets Way, Banstead, SM7 1AG			
				Tel: 01737 359103			
				Enquiries to: Mrs M Roots-Smith			,
				Email: info@thebeaconschool.co.uk			
				The Beacon School website			
Carrington School	A	7 – 11	criterion 3	Headteacher: Miss K Oakley	210	449	261 (this
DfE No: 936/4460			only	Address: Noke Drive, Redhill, RH1 4AD			school intended
				Tel: 01737 764356			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs Sally Carter			back to PAN)
				Email: admissions@carringtonschool.org			,
				Carrington School website			
Merstham Park School	Fr	7 – 11	criterion 4	Head of school: Mr A Ward	180	340	197 (this
DfE No: 936/4012			only	Address: Taynton Drive, Merstham, RH1 3PU			school intended
				Tel: 01737 919491			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs E Lees			back to PAN)
				Email: info@mersthamparkschool.org			,
				Merstham Park School website			
Oakwood School	С	7 - 11	criteria 2 & 3	Headteacher: Mr S Potten	330	458	330 (this
DfE No: 936/4465				Address: Balcombe Road, Horley, RH6 9AE			school intended
				Tel: 01293 785363			to admit
				Enquiries to: Mrs S Harding			330 ahead of
				Email: admissions@oakwood.surrey.sch.uk			expansion)
				Oakwood School website			

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Reigate School DfE No: 936/4157	A	7 - 11	criterion 3 only	Headteacher: Mr M Alexander Address: Pendleton Road, Reigate, RH2 7NT Tel: 01737 243166 Enquiries to: Mrs C Gill Email: info@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk Reigate School website	250	938	260 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
Royal Alexandra & Albert School DfE No: 936/4623 This school will not be taken into account by the local authority when assessing each child's nearest school.	VA	3 - 13	full & flexi boarders	Headteacher: Mr T Morgan Address: Gatton Park, Reigate, RH2 0TD Tel: 01737 649000 Enquiries to: Mrs F Newport Email: admissions@gatton-park.org.uk Royal Alexandra & Albert School website	Full = 41 Flexi = 67	454	Full = Please refer to school Flexi = 72
St Bede's School DfE No: 936/4622 This school will not be taken into account by the local authority when assessing each child's nearest school.	VA	7 - 13	criteria A, B, C & D3 & D4	Headteacher: Mr A PowellAddress: Carlton Road, Redhill, RH1 2LQTel: 01737 214071Enquiries to: Mrs S Coldrey/Mrs D ChacksfieldEmail: admissions@st-bedes.surrey.sch.ukSt Bede's School website	330	1009	340 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)

Reigate and Banstead admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

The Beacon School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children of members of staff who have been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application is made or a member of staff who is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 3. Children who have a sibling in the school, up to and including year 13, who will be attending The Beacon School at the time of application. 4. Children with Exceptional Medical or Social Reasons for attending Beacon School. 5. Proximity.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 5, Criterion 3 = 84, Criterion 4 = 2, Criterion 5 = 168, Distance = 3.370km, EHCP = 10
	Number offered 2022: 270 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who have a sibling that is expected to be on-roll at the school at the time of the child's' admission. 3. Children of staff. 4. Any other children.

Carrington School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 Looked after and previously looked after children. Exceptional social / medical need. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 1, Criterion 4 = 56, Criterion 5 = 89, Criterion 6 = 48, Centrally offered = 48, Lates = 13, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 261 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. Looked after and previously looked after children. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.

Merstham Park School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children with one or more parents who are members of staff at the school who were recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children with a sibling at the school at the time of admission. 5. Children who are attending the following schools at the time of application, Lime Tree Primary, Merstham Primary and Furzefield Primary school. 6. Distance.
	Criteria 1 – 3 = 0, Criterion 4 = 37, Criterion 5 = 51, Criterion 6 = 42, Centrally offered = 59, Lates = 2, EHCP = 6
	Number offered 2022: 197 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with a sibling at the school at the time of admission. 3. Children who are attending the following schools at the time of application, Lime Tree Primary, Merstham Primary and Furzefield Primary school. 4. Children with one or more parents who are members of staff at the school who were recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 5. Any other children.

Oakwood School

Year	Criteria and number offered				
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.				
	Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 3, Criterion 4 = 102, Criterion 5 = 219, Distance = 4.491km, EHCP = 3				
	Number offered 2022: 330 (this school intended to admit 330 ahead of expansion)				
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacan post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.				

Reigate School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 6. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 3, Criterion 4 = 108, Criterion 5 = 139, Criterion 6 = 0, Distance = 1.614km, EHCP = 8
	Number offered 2022: 260 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 6. Any other children.

Royal Alexandra & Albert School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 Full Boarders: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Applicants whose parents are entitled to receive the Continuity Education Allowance of the Ministry of Defence. 3. Applicants with a boarding need due to difficult home circumstances.4. Applicants who have a sibling who expected to be on roll as a full boarder at the school, including in the Sixth Form, at the time of admission. 5. Applicants where the parent with whom the child normally resides works at the School. The parent must have been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application is made, and/or have been recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 6. Applicants with a boarding need due to parental work patterns. 7. All other applicants for places as boarders.
	Flexi Boarders: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Applicants whose parents are entitled to receive the Continuity Education Allowance of the Ministry of Defence. 3. Applicants with a flexi boarding need due to difficult home circumstances. 4. Applicants who have a sibling who is expected to be on roll as a flexi boarder or non-boarder at the school, including the sixth form, at the time of admission. 5. Applicants where the parent with whom the child normally resides works at the school. The parent must have been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application is made, and/or have been recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 6. Applicants with a flexi boarding need due to parental work patterns. 7. All other applicants for places as flexi boarders.
	Full Boarders: Suitability for boarding interviews to allocate full boarding places are still being held - Please contact the school for more information
	Flexi Boarders: Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 9, Criterion 4 = 10, Criterion 5 = 2, Criterion 6 = 10, Criterion 7 = 30, Distance = 2.906 km, EHCP = 8
	Number offered 2022: Full Boarders = Please refer to school & Flexi Boarders = 72
2023	 Full Boarders: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Applicants whose parents are entitled to receive the Continuity Education Allowance of the Ministry of Defence. 3. Applicants with a boarding need due to difficult home circumstances.4. Applicants who have a sibling who expected to be on roll as a full boarder at the school, including in the Sixth Form, at the time of admission. 5. Applicants where the parent with whom the child normally resides works at the School. The parent must have been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application is made, and/or have been recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 6. Applicants with a boarding need due to parental work patterns. 7. All other applicants for places as boarders.
	Flexi Boarders: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Applicants whose parents are entitled to receive the Continuity Education Allowance of the Ministry of Defence. 3. Applicants with a flexi boarding need due to difficult home circumstances. 4. Applicants who have a sibling who is expected to be on roll as a flexi boarder or non-boarder at the school, including the sixth form, at the time of admission. 5. Applicants where the parent with whom the child normally resides works at the school. The parent must have been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application is made, and/or have been recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 6. Applicants with a flexi boarding need due to parental work patterns. 7. All other applicants for places as flexi boarders.

St Bede's School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 A. Foundation places - Churches of England/Catholic - Children whose parent/carer is a member of an Anglican or Catholic Church - 269 places: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with an exceptional and professionally supported medical or social need for a place at the school. 3. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at either an Anglican or Catholic Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the school's catchment area. 4. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at either whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at either and living outside the catchment area. 5. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at either an Anglican or Catholic Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living outside the catchment area. 5. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at either an Anglican or Catholic Church living inside the catchment area. 6. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at either an Anglican or Catholic Church living inside the catchment area. 7. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area. 8. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area. 9. Children living inside the catchment area.
	A. Foundation places – Churches of England/Roman Catholic – Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 3, Criterion 3 = 111, Criterion 4 = 1, Criterion 5 = 163, Criteria 6 – 10 = 0, Distance = 7.609km, EHCP = 1, Total allocated = 279
	B. Foundation places - Free churches - Children whose parent/carer is a member of a Christian Church, which is a member of Churches Together in England or a local Churches Together organisation or the Evangelical Alliance – 49 places: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with an exceptional and professionally supported medical or social need for a place at the school. 3. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Christian Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area. 4. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Christian Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living outside the catchment area. 5. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Christian Church living outside the catchment area. 6. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Christian Church living outside the catchment area. 7. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area. 8. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living outside the catchment area. 9. Children living inside the catchment area.
	B. Foundation places – Free churches – Criteria $1 - 2 = 0$, Criterion $3 = 20$, Criterion $4 = 1$, Criterion $5 = 28$, Criteria $6 - 10 = 0$, Distance = 7.816km, EHCP = 0, Total allocated = 49
	C. Open places - Applicants who do not qualify for a foundation place – 12 places: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with an exceptional and professionally supported medical or social need for a place at the school. 3. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper of a non-Christian faith community with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 4. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper of a non-Christian faith community. 5. Children who will have a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 4. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper of a non-Christian faith community. 5. Children who will have a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 6. Any other applicant.
	C. Open places – Criterion 1 = 4, Criterion 2 – 6 = 0, Distance = 8.018km, EHCP = 8, Total allocated = 12
	Number offered 2022: 340 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
	PAN 2022: 330

St Bede's School (continued)

Year	Criteria and number offered
2023	 A. Foundation places - Churches of England - Children whose parent/carer is a member of an Anglican Church - 135 places: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with an exceptional and professionally supported medical or social need for a place at the school. 3. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at an Anglican Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the school's catchment area. 4. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at an Anglican Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area. 5. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at an Anglican Church living outside the catchment area. 6. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at an Anglican Church living outside the catchment area. 7. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area. 8. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area.
	 B. Foundation places – Catholic Church - Children whose parent/carer is a member of a Catholic Church - 135 places: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with an exceptional and professionally supported medical or social need for a place at the school. 3. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Catholic Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the school's catchment area. 4. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Catholic Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area. 5. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Catholic Church living outside the catchment area. 6. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Catholic Church living outside the catchment area. 7. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living utside the catchment area. 8. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living outside the catchment area. 9. Children living inside the catchment area. 10. Children living outside the catchment area.
	 C. Foundation places – Free Churches - Children whose parent/carer is a member of a Christian Church, which is a member of Churches Together in England or a local Churches Together organisation or the Evangelical Alliance - 50 places: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with an exceptional and professionally supported medical or social need for a place at the school. 3. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Christian Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the catchment area. 4. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Christian Church with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living outside the catchment area. 5. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Christian Church living inside the catchment area. 6. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper at a Christian Church living outside the catchment area. 7. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living inside the school at the time of admission and living outside the catchment area. 8. Children with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission and living outside the catchment area. 9. Children living inside the catchment area.
	D. Open places - Applicants who do not qualify for a foundation place - 10 places: 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with an exceptional and professionally supported medical or social need for a place at the school. 3. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper of a non-Christian faith community with a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 4. Children whose parent/carer is a regular worshipper of a non-Christian faith community. 5. Children who will have a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 6. Any other applicant.

Runnymede schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Chertsey High School	Fr	7 - 11	not	Headteacher: Mrs M Gould	180	696	180
DfE No: 936/4007			applicable	Address: Chertsey Road, Addlestone, KT15 2EP			
				Tel: 01932 598020			
				Enquiries to: Admissions Officer			
				Email: info@chertseyhighschool.co.uk			
				Chertsey High School website			
Fullbrook	A	7 - 13	criterion 4	Headteacher: Mr A McKenzie	240	450	240
DfE No: 936/5413			only	Address: Selsdon Road, New Haw, Addlestone, KT15 3HW			
				Tel: 01932 349301			
				Enquiries to: Miss H Billingham			
				Email: info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk			
				Fullbrook website			
Jubilee High School	A	7 - 11	not	Headteacher: Mr M Conroy	150	241	170 (this
DfE No: 936/4000			applicable	Address: School Lane, Addlestone, KT15 1TE			school intended to drop back to PAN)
				Tel: 01932 884800			
				Enquiries to: Mrs Kayley Bell			
				Email: info@jubileehigh.surrey.sch.uk			
			Jubilee High School website				
The Magna Carta School	A	7 - 11	not	Head of School: Mrs J Bell	255	389	271 (this
DfE No: 936/4160	936/4160 applical	applicable	Address: Thorpe Road, Staines-upon-Thames, TW18 3HJ	}		school intended to drop	
				Tel: 01784 454320			back to
				Enquiries to: Mrs C Camburn			PAN)
				Email: info@magnacarta.surrey.sch.uk			
			l	The Magna Carta School website			

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Salesian School	A	7 - 13	criteria 1 – 5,	Headteacher: Mr P Gower	280	833	280
DfE No: 936/5412			7, 9 & 10	Address: Guildford Road, Chertsey, KT16 9LU			
This school will not be taken into account by the local				Annexe (6th form): Highfield Road, Chertsey, KT16 8BX			
authority when assessing each child's nearest school.				Tel: 01932 582520			
				Enquiries to: Admissions Secretary			
				Email: info@salesian.surrey.sch.uk			
				Salesian School website			

Runnymede admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

Chertsey High School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 3. Children of school staff who have been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the School is made and/or where a member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Distance from child's home address.
	Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 64, Criterion 3 = 2, Criterion 4 = 110, Distance = 1.780km, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 180
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 3. All other children

Fullbrook

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional Circumstances. 3. Children who will have a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 4. Children of staff. Children living within the admission area. 6. Children who live outside the admission area and, at the time of application, are attending Byfleet Primary School or Ottershaw Church of England Junior School or New Haw Junior School or Pyrford Church of England Primary School or St Mary's Church of England School (Byfleet) or West Byfleet Junior School. 7. Any other application.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 2, Criterion 3 = 86, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 150, Criteria 6 - 7 = 0, Distance = 3.372km, EHCP = 1
	Number offered 2022: 240

Fullbrook (continued)

Year	Criteria and number offered
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional Circumstances. 3. Children who will have a sibling attending the school at the time of admission. 4. Children of staff. Children living within the admission area. 6. Children who live outside the admission area and, at the time of application, are attending Byfleet Primary School or Ottershaw CofE Junior School or New Haw Junior School or Pyrford CofE Primary School or St Mary's CofE School (Byfleet) or West Byfleet Junior School. 7. Any other application

Jubilee High School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings at the time of admission. 3. Exceptional medical/social circumstances. 4. Children resident within the Borough of Runnymede. 5. All other children.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 27, Criterion 3 = 0, Criterion 4 = 82, Criterion 5 = 9, Centrally offered = 47, Lates = 3, EHCP = 1
	Number offered 2022: 170 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional medical/social circumstances. 3. Siblings at the time of admission. 4. All other children.

The Magna Carta School

Year	Criteria and number offered			
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Siblings – children who will have a brother or sister still at the school at the time of admission. Students who attend named feeder schools: The Hythe School, Thorpe Lea Primary School, Manorcroft School, St Ann's Heath Junior School, St Jude's Church of England School, Thorpe Church of England Primary School and Lyne & Longcross Church of England (Aided) Primary School. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home. 6. Any other applicant. 			
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 81, Criterion 4 = 111, Criterion 5 = 17, Criterion 6 = 27, Centrally offered = 16, Lates = 13, EHCP = 5			
	Number offered 2022: 271 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)			
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional circumstances. 3. Siblings – children who will have a brother or sister still at the school at the time of admission. Students who attend named feeder schools: The Hythe School, Thorpe Lea Primary School, Manorcroft School, St Ann's Heath Junior School, St Jude's CofE School, Thorpe CofE Primary School and Lyne & Longcross C of E (Aided) Primary School. 5. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home. 6. Any other applicant. 			

Salesian School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 Catholic LAC & PLAC. 2. Catholic children attending one of the named deanery feeder schools (Cardinal Newman Catholic Primary School, Holy Family Catholic Primary School, St Alban's Catholic Primary School, St Anne's Catholic Primary School, St Charles Borromeo Catholic Primary School, St Cuthbert's Catholic Primary School & St Paul's Catholic Primary School). Catholic children who are not attending one of the named deanery feeder schools. Catholic children supported by their parish priest's signature. Other Catholic children. Other LAC & PLAC. Children who are Catechumens, Candidates for Reception into the Church children and who are members of an Orthodox Church. Other Children currently attending one of the named deanery feeder schools. Children of other faiths. Any other children.
	Tiebreakers: The governors will apply the following cascading order of priorities to the admissions criteria when applications exceed the number of places available and it is necessary to decide between applications through a priority ranking: 1) Children with a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are resident within the Weybridge Deanery; 2) Children with a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are resident within the Weybridge Deanery; 3) Children without a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are resident within the Weybridge Deanery; 4) Children without a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are resident within the Weybridge Deanery; 4) Children without a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are not resident within the Weybridge Deanery.
	Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 224, Criterion 3 = 44, Criteria $4 - 11 = 0$, Distance = 12.780km, EHCP = 9
	Number offered 2022: 280
2023	 Catholic LAC & PLAC. 2. Catholic children attending one of the named deanery feeder schools (Cardinal Newman Catholic Primary School, Holy Family Catholic Primary School, St Alban's Catholic Primary School, St Anne's Catholic Primary School, St Charles Borromeo Catholic Primary School, St Cuthbert's Catholic Primary School & St Paul's Catholic Primary School). Catholic children who are not attending one of the named deanery feeder schools. Catholic children supported by their parish priest's signature. Other Catholic children. Other LAC & PLAC. Children who are catechumens, Candidates for Reception into the Church children and who are members of an Orthodox Church. Other Children currently attending one of the named deanery feeder schools. Children of other faiths. Any other children.
	Tiebreakers: The governors will apply the following cascading order of priorities to the admissions criteria when applications exceed the number of places available and it is necessary to decide between applications through a priority ranking: 1) Children with a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are resident within the Weybridge Deanery; 2) Children with a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are resident within the Weybridge Deanery; 3) Children without a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are resident within the Weybridge Deanery; 4) Children without a sibling at Salesian School at the time of admission who are not resident within the Weybridge Deanery; 4) Children without a sibling at the time of admission who are not resident within the Weybridge Deanery;

Spelthorne schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
The Bishop Wand Church	Α	7 - 13	criteria 2a,	Headteacher: Mr D Aldridge	210	640	210
of England School DfE No: 936/4763			2b, 4, 5a, 6a, 6b & 7a	Address: Laytons Lane, Sunbury-on-Thames, TW16 6LT			
This school will not be taken				Tel: 01932 778637			
into account by the local authority when assessing				Enquiries to: Mrs S Bennett			
each child's nearest school.				Email: admissions@bishopwand.surrey.sch.uk			
				The Bishop Wand Church of England School website			
The Matthew Arnold	A	7 - 11	not applicable	Headteacher: Mrs Z Munnik	196	573	206 (this school intended to drop
School DfE No: 936/4202				Address: Kingston Road, Staines-upon-Thames, TW18 1PF			
				Tel: 01784 457275			back to
				Enquiries to: Mrs M Hall			PAN)
				Email: info@matthew-arnold.surrey.sch.uk			
				The Matthew Arnold School website			
St Paul's Catholic College	А	7 - 13	criteria 1 – 6	Headteacher: Mr J Mc Nulty	210	753	225 (this
DfE No: 936/5411			& 9 - 11	Address: Manor Lane, Sunbury-on-Thames, TW16 6JE			school intended
This school will not be taken				Tel: 01932 783811			to drop
into account by the local authority when assessing				Enquiries to: Mrs L Newton			back to PAN)
each child's nearest school.				Email: admissions@st-pauls.surrey.sch.uk			
				St Paul's Catholic College website			
Sunbury Manor School	А	7 – 11	criteria 4 & 5	Headteacher: Mrs M Prentice	270	485	248
DfE No: 936/4459				Address: Nursery Road, Sunbury-on-Thames, TW16 6LF			
				Tel: 01932 784258			
				Enquiries to: Admissions Officer			
				Email: ahamlet@sunburymanor.surrey.sch.uk			
				Sunbury Manor School website			

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Thamesmead School DfE No: 936/5410	A	7 - 11	criteria 4 & 5	Headteacher: Mr P Reeves Address: Manygate Lane, Shepperton, TW17 9EE Tel: 01932 219400 Enquiries to: Admissions Officer Email: admissions@thamesmead.surrey.sch.uk Thamesmead School website	210	741	240 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
Thomas Knyvett College DfE No: 936/4464	A	7 - 11	not applicable	Partnership Principal: Mr R Beeson Address: Stanwell Road, Ashford, TW15 3DU Tel: 01784 243824 Enquiries to: Mrs D Gilbert Email: tkc@tkc.thpt.org.uk Thomas Knyvett College website	150	300	165 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)

Spelthorne admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

The Bishop Wand Church of England School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Christian Foundation places for children who live within the catchment a) Children of practicing members of an Anglican church b) Children of practicing members of other Christian churches. 3. The applicant has siblings who are still on roll at the school at the time of application. Children of staff at the school who has a contract of employment with the school for two or more years at the time of application and/or is a member of staff recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage at the time of application. 5. Community places for children who live within the catchment a) Children of practicing members of other world faiths b) Any other applicant who lives within the catchment. 6. Christian Foundation places for children who live outside the catchment a) Children of practicing members of other world faiths b) Any other applicant church b) Children of practicing members of other world faiths b) Any other applicant church b) Children of practicing members of other world faiths b) Any other applicant church b) Children of practicing members of other world faiths b) Any other applicant who lives outside the catchment a) Children of practicing members of other world faiths b) Any other applicant who lives outside the catchment.
	Criterion 1 = 5, Criterion 2a = 128, Criterion 2b = 34, Criterion 3 = 10, Criterion 4 = 1, Criterion 5a = 25, Criterion 5b = 3, Criteria 6 - 7 = 0, Distance = 0.917 km, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 210
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Christian Foundation places for children who live within the catchment a) Children of practicing members of an Anglican church b) Children of practicing members of other Christian churches. 3. The applicant has siblings who are still on roll at the school at the time of application. Children of staff at the school who has a contract of employment with the school for two or more years at the time of application and/or is a member of staff recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage at the time of application. Community places for children who live within the catchment a) Children of practicing members of other world faiths b) Any other applicant who lives within the catchment. Children of practicing members of other christian churches. Community places for children who live outside the catchment a) Children of practicing members of an Anglican church b) Children of practicing members of other christian churches. Community places for children who live outside the catchment a) Children of practicing members of an Anglican church b) Children of practicing members of other world faiths b) Any other applicant who lives within the catchment.

The Matthew Arnold School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 4. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 58, Criterion 4 = 141, Distance = 2.572km, EHCP = 5
	Number offered 2022: 206 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 4. Any other children.

St Paul's Catholic College

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. Baptised Catholic LAC & PLAC, supported by a certificate of catholic baptism or a letter from a Catholic parish priest. 2. Baptised Catholic children with exceptional social and medical needs, supported by a certificate of catholic baptism. 3. Baptised Catholic children with a sibling, in attendance at time of admission, at St Paul's supported by a certificate of Catholic baptism. 4. Baptised Catholic children living within St Lawrence's Catholic Church Feltham parish or one of the Upper Thames Deanery parishes: St Ignatius, Sunbury; St Michael's, Ashford; Our Lady of the Rosary, Staines; St Francis De Sales, Hampton Hill; St Theodore's of Canterbury, Hampton; St John Fisher, Shepperton; St Margaret of Scotland, St Margaret's; The Sacred Heart, Teddington; St James, Twickenham; St Edmund of Canterbury, Whitton; St David's Stanwell, supported by a certificate of Catholic baptism and the Certificate of Catholic Practise. 5. Baptised Catholic children, from outside the Upper Thames Deanery Parishes, supported by a certificate of Catholic baptism and the Certificate of Catholic Practise. 6. Any other Baptised Catholic children supported by a certificate of Catholic Baptism. 7. Other LAC & PLAC. 8. Other children with a sibling at St Paul's at the time of admission. 9. Catechumens and members of an Eastern Christian Church where a minister of faith leader verifies that the child is a member of the faith community by letter. 10. Children of other Christian denominations with a certificate of baptism, or where a minister or faith leader verifies that the child is a member of the faith community by a letter. 12. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 1, Criterion 3 = 66, Criterion 4 = 152, Criterion 5 = 3, Criteria 6 - 12 = 0, Distance = 6.468km, EHCP = 2
	Number offered 2022: 225 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. Baptised Catholic LAC & PLAC, supported by a certificate of catholic baptism or a letter from a Catholic parish priest. 2. Baptised Catholic children with exceptional social and medical needs, supported by a certificate of catholic baptism. 3. Baptised Catholic children with a sibling, in attendance at time of admission, at St Paul's supported by a certificate of Catholic baptism. 4. Baptised Catholic children living within St Lawrence's Catholic Church Feltham parish or one of the Upper Thames Deanery parishes: St Ignatius, Sunbury; St Michael's, Ashford; Our Lady of the Rosary, Staines; St Francis De Sales, Hampton Hill; St Theodore's of Canterbury, Hampton; St John Fisher, Shepperton; St Margaret of Scotland, St Margaret's; The Sacred Heart, Teddington; St James, Twickenham; St Edmund of Canterbury, Whitton; St David's Stanwell, supported by a certificate of Catholic baptism and the Certificate of Catholic Practise. 5. Baptised Catholic children, from outside the Upper Thames Deanery Parishes, supported by a certificate of Catholic baptism and the Certificate of Catholic Practise. 6. Any other Baptised Catholic children supported by a certificate of Catholic Baptism. 7. Other LAC & PLAC. 8. Other children with a sibling at St Paul's at the time of admission. 9. Catechumens and members of an Eastern Christian Church where a minister of faith leader verifies that the child is a member of the faith community by letter. 10. Children of other Christian denominations with a certificate of baptism, or where a minister or faith leader verifies that the child is a member of the faith community by a letter. 12. Any other children.

Sunbury Manor School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Sibling at the time of admission. 3. Feeder school – Springfield Primary School, Chennestone Primary School or Hawkedale Primary School. 4. Children of staff where the member of staff has been employed for two years prior to the application and/or the member of staff is appointed to a vacant post where there is a skills shortage. 5. Sibling past - where the child has had a brother or sister attending Sunbury Manor in the 5 years before the sibling's admission. 6. Proximity.
	Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 54, Criterion 3 = 31, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 8, Criterion 6 = 122, Centrally offered = 17, Lates = 10, EHCP = 6
	Number offered 2022: 248
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Sibling at the time of admission. 3. Feeder school – Springfield Primary School, Chennestone Primary School or Hawkedale Primary School. 4. Children of staff where the member of staff has been employed for two years prior to the application and/or the member of staff is appointed to a vacant post where there is a skills shortage. 5. Sibling past - where the child has had a brother or sister attending Sunbury Manor in the 5 years before the sibling's admission. 6. Proximity.

Thamesmead School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Sibling - Where the child: at the time of admission has a brother or sister at Thamesmead who is another child of the same parents, (including children adopted by both parents) whether living at the same address or not, or, at the time of admission has a brother or sister at Thamesmead who is a half-brother or sister or a step-brother or sister, or foster children, living at the same address, or, has a brother or sister, half-brother or sister, or foster child, who has been a former student at Thamesmead within 5 years of the anticipated date of entry and who is living at the same address. 3. Feeder schools - St Nicholas Church of England School or Saxon School, Shepperton. 4. Performing Arts (Drama and/or Music) - max of 10% of intake. 5. Children of staff at the school, where the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 6. Where the child does not attend a Shepperton Primary School but permanently resides within the Shepperton postcode of TW17.
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 72, Criterion 3 = 72, Criterion 4 = 7, Criterion 5 = 0, Criterion 6 = 17, Criterion 7 = 66, Distance = 3.968km, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 240 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Sibling - Where the child: at the time of admission has a brother or sister at Thamesmead who is another child of the same parents, (including children adopted by both parents) whether living at the same address or not, or, at the time of admission has a brother or sister at Thamesmead who is a half-brother or sister or a step-brother or sister, or foster children, living at the same address, or, has a brother or sister, half-brother or sister, or foster child, who has been a former student at Thamesmead within 5 years of the anticipated date of entry and who is living at the same address. 3. Feeder schools - St Nicholas CofE School or Saxon School, Shepperton. 4. Performing Arts (Drama and/or Music) - max of 10% of intake. 5. Children of staff at the school, where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which application for admission to the school is made, and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 6. Where the child does not attend a Shepperton Primary School but permanently resides within the Shepperton postcode of TW17. 7. Proximity.

Thomas Knyvett College

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 4. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 5. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 36, Criterion 4 = 85, Criterion 5 = 30, Centrally offered = 9, EHCP = 5
	Number offered 2022: 165 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 4. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 5. Any other children.

Surrey Heath schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Collingwood College	A	7 - 13	criterion 4	Headteacher: Mr E Tanner	300	639	320 (this
DfE No: 936/5401			only	Address: Kingston Road, Camberley, GU15 4AE			school intended
				Tel: 01276 457600			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs T Sawers			back to PAN)
				Email: tc@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk			,
				Collingwood College website			
Gordon's School	A	7 - 13	All	Headteacher: Mr A Moss	DB = 88	571	DB = 88
DfE No: 936/5403 This school will not be taken			Residential (Full or Weekly)	Address: Bagshot Road, West End, Woking, GU24 9PT	B = 32		B = 32
into account by the local			Boarders	Tel: 01276 858084			
authority when assessing each child's nearest school.	Bo		Day	Enquiries to: Mrs S Tozer			
		Boarders - staff	Email: info@gordons.school				
			applicants only	Gordon's School website			
Kings International	F	7 - 11	criteria 4 & 5	Headteacher: Mrs J Luhman	150	413	223 (this
College for Business and the Arts				Address: Watchetts Drive, Camberley, GU15 2PQ			school intended
DfE No: 936/4468				Tel: 01276 683539			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs J Morgan			back to PAN)
				Email: admissions@kings-international.co.uk			,
				Kings International College for Business and the Arts website			

Surrey Heath schools' information (continued)

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Tomlinscote School	A	7 - 11	criterion 4	Headteacher: Mr R Major	300	768	320 (this
DfE No: 936/4190			only	Address: Tomlinscote Way, Frimley, Camberley, GU16 8PY			school intended to drop
				Tel: 01276 709050			back to
				Enquiries to: Mrs J Shlackman			PAN)
				Email: office@tomlinscoteschool.com			
				Tomlinscote School website			

Surrey Heath admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

Collingwood College

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings if the other sibling is on roll at Collingwood College on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. Exceptional Arrangements. 4. Children of a member of the staff of Collingwood College, where the member of staff has been employed at the College for a minimum of two years by 31 October in the year preceding that for which admission is being sought; or Children of a member of the staff of Collingwood College to fill a vacant post, for which there is a demonstrable skills shortage. Children living in the following wards of Surrey Heath: Bagshot, Lightwater, Old Dean, St Paul's, Windlesham, and that part of Town Ward which is on the north side of the A30. Children living in the West End and Bisley Wards of Surrey Heath. Children living in Town Ward on the south (town centre) side of the A30 and other wards of Surrey Heath.
	Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 108, Criterion 3 - 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 148, Criterion 6 = 16, Criterion 7 = 38, Criterion 8 = 0, Distance = 3.340km, EHCP = 7
	Number offered 2022: 320 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings if the other sibling is on roll at Collingwood College on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. Exceptional Arrangements. 4. Children of a member of the staff of Collingwood College, where the member of staff has been employed at the College for a minimum of two years by 31 October in the year preceding that for which admission is being sought; or Children of a member of the staff of Collingwood College to fill a vacant post, for which there is a demonstrable skills shortage. Children living in the following wards of Surrey Heath: Bagshot, Lightwater, Old Dean, St Paul's, Windlesham, and that part of Town Ward which is on the north side of the A30. Children living in the West End and Bisley Wards of Surrey Heath. Children living in Town Ward on the south (town centre) side of the A30 and other wards of Surrey Heath.

Gordon's School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	Day Boarders : 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who live within a 1500m radius of the school main gate who have a sibling on roll as a day boarder who was on roll at the school in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 3. Children of staff directly employed by the school in either or both of the following circumstances: a) where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or b) the member of staff is permanently employed to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage, where the child would require the place at the time of the member of staff taking up the post. 4. Children on the basis of the shortest radial distance from the home address to the main school gate within a radius of 1500m. 5. Children who live outside a 1500m radius of the main school gate who have a sibling on roll as a day boarder who was on roll at the school in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 6. Children on the basis of the shortest radial distance from the home address to the main school gate outside a radius of 1500m.
	Criterion 1 = 7, Criterion 2 = 34, Criterion 3 = 4, Criterion 4 = 39, Criterion 5 - 6 = 0, Distance = 0.919km, EHCP = 4
	Boarders : 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children of Members of the UK Armed Forces, who qualify for Ministry of Defence financial assistance with the cost of boarding school fees and children whose parents are in the diplomatic service and eligible for continuity of education allowance, who have a sibling on roll as a full or weekly boarder at the school on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 3. Children of Members of the UK Armed Forces who qualify for Ministry of Defence financial assistance with the cost of boarding school fees and children whose parents are in the diplomatic service and eligible for continuity of education allowance. 4. Children with a boarding need not included in 3 above who have a sibling at the school on roll as a full or weekly boarder on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 5. Children with a boarding need not included in 3 above. 6. Children who have a sibling on roll as a full or weekly boarder on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the school on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 5. Children with a boarding need not included in 3 above. 6. Children who have a sibling on roll as a full or weekly boarder at the school on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 7. All other applicants for places as boarders.
	Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 11, Criterion 3 = 19, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 1, Criterion 6 - 7 = 0, EHCP = 1
	Number offered 2022: Day Boarders = 88 & Full Boarders = 32
2023	Day Boarders : 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who live within a 1500m radius of the school main gate who have a sibling on roll as a day boarder who was on roll at the school in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 3. Children of staff directly employed by the school in either or both of the following circumstances: a) where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or b) the member of staff is permanently employed to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage, where the child would require the place at the time of the member of staff taking up the post. 4. Children on the basis of the shortest radial distance from the home address to the main school gate within a radius of 1500m. 5. Children who live outside a 1500m radius of the main school gate who have a sibling on roll as a day boarder who was on roll at the school in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 6. Children on the basis of the shortest radial distance from the home address to the main school gate outside a radius of 1500m.
	Boarders : 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children of Members of the UK Armed Forces, who qualify for Ministry of Defence financial assistance with the cost of boarding school fees and children whose parents are in the diplomatic service and eligible for continuity of education allowance, who have a sibling on roll as a full or weekly boarder at the school on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 3. Children of Members of the UK Armed Forces who qualify for Ministry of Defence financial assistance with the cost of boarding school fees and children whose parents are in the diplomatic service and eligible for continuity of education allowance. 4. Children with a boarding need not included in 3 above who have a sibling at the school on roll as a full or weekly boarder on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 5. Children with a boarding need not included in 3 above. 6. Children who have a sibling on roll as a full or weekly boarder on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the school on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 5. Children with a boarding need not included in 3 above. 6. Children who have a sibling on roll as a full or weekly boarder at the school on 31 October in the calendar year preceding the date of admission. 7. All other applicants for places as boarders.

Kings International College for Business and the Arts

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with exceptional arrangements. 3. Sibling at time of admission. 4. Children of members of staff, employed at the school for two or more years at the time the application for admission to the school is made, and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 5. All other children.
	Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 52, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 107, Centrally offered = 57, Lates = 5, EHCP = 2
	Number offered 2022: 223 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children with exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings at time of admission. 4. Children of members of staff, employed at the school for two or more years at the time the application for admission to the school is made, and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 5. Service children where one or both parents living at the same address as the child are current serving military personnel (not reserves) in the armed forces; the British Army, Royal Airforce or Royal Navy at the time of application. 6. All other children.

Tomlinscote School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings still on roll at Tomlinscote at the time of admission. 4. Children resident within the catchment area. 5. Children resident outside the catchment area.
	Criterion 1 = 4, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 115, Criterion 4 = 192, Criterion 5 = 0, Distance = 2.429km, EHCP = 9
	Number offered 2022: 320 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional arrangements. 3. Siblings still on roll at Tomlinscote at the time of admission. 4. Children of members of staff, employed by The Prospect Trust based at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post by The Prospect Trust based at the school for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 5. Children resident within the catchment area. 6. Children resident outside the catchment area.

Tandridge schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
de Stafford School	A	7 - 11	criterion 3	Executive Headteacher: Mr J Garner	180	513	185 (this
DfE No: 936/5408			only	Head of School: Mr J Place			school intended
				Address: Burntwood Lane, Caterham, CR3 5YX			to drop
				Tel: 01883 347818			back to PAN)
				Enquiries to: Mrs Z Defalco ext no.204			
				Email: info@destafford.org.uk			
				de Stafford School website			
Oxted School	A	7 - 13	not	Principal: Mr R Bond	335	556	332
DfE No: 936/4098		applicable	applicable	Address: Bluehouse Lane, Oxted, RH8 0AB			
				Tel: 01883 712425			
				Enquiries to: Mrs K Mullen			
				Email: kim.mullen@oxted.thpt.org.uk			
				Oxted School website			
Warlingham School	A	7 - 13	criterion 5	Headteacher: Mr P Foster	240	895	245 (this
DfE No: 936/4153			only	Address: Tithepit Shaw Lane, Warlingham, CR6 9YB			school intended
				Tel: 01883 624067			to drop
				Enquiries to: Mrs J Rayner			back to PAN)
				Email: info@warlinghamtlt.co.uk			
				Warlingham School website			

Tandridge admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

de Stafford School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Children for whom exceptional social/medical arrangements make de Stafford a more appropriate mainstream school than any other. Siblings of children who will be on the school roll on the planned date of admission. 4. Any other children whose home is closest to the school in order of proximity.
	Criterion 1 = 4, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 48, Criterion 4 = 127, Distance = 7.176km, EHCP = 6
	Number offered 2022: 185 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Siblings of children who will be on the school roll on the planned date of admission. 3. Children of members of staff, employed at the school for two or more years at the time the application for admission to the school is made, and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Any other children whose home is closest to the school in order of proximity.

Oxted School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Siblings at the time of admission. 4. *Children who both live in the catchment area and who attend one of the following feeder schools: Bletchingley Village Primary School, Crockham Hill Church of England Primary (Kent), Dormansland Primary, Godstone Village, Holland Junior, Lingfield Primary, St John's Church of England Primary, St Mary's Church of England Primary, St Stephen's Church of England Primary, Tatsfield Primary and Woodlea School. 5. Those children who live in the catchment area but do not attend one of the feeder schools named in 4 above. 6. Any other children for whom Oxted is the nearest school. 7. Any other children.
	* Criterion 4 will only apply until 31 August 2022 at which time the child will have left the feeder school.
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 107, Criterion 4 = 136, Criterion 5 = 13, Criterion 6 = 24, Criterion 7 = 26, Centrally offered = 11, Lates = 6, EHCP = 7
	Number offered 2022: 332
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Siblings at the time of admission. 4. *Children who both live in the catchment area and who attend one of the following feeder schools: Bletchingley Village Primary School, Crockham Hill CofE Primary (Kent), Dormansland Primary, Godstone Village, Holland Junior, Lingfield Primary, St John's CofE Primary, St Mary's CofE Primary, St Stephen's CofE Primary, Tatsfield Primary and Woodlea School. 5. Those children who live in the catchment area but do not attend one of the feeder schools named in 4 above. 6. Any other children for whom Oxted is the nearest school. 7. Any other children.
	* Criterion 4 will only apply until 31 August 2023 at which time the child will have left the feeder school.

Warlingham School

Year	Criteria and number offered							
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Siblings at the time of admission. 4. Pupils transferring from Hamsey Green Primary School and who live within the fixed catchment area. 5. Children of a member of the staff of Warlingham School where the member of staff has been employed at the school for a minimum of two years by 31 October in the year preceding that for which admission is being sought and where the member of staff has been employed at the school to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skills shortage. 6. Children who live within the fixed catchment area. 7. Any other applicant.							
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 91, Criterion 4 = 26, Criterion 5 = 5, Criterion 6 = 120, Criterion 7 = 0, Distance = 2.953km, EHCP = 1							
	Number offered 2022: 245 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)							
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Siblings at the time of admission. 4. Pupils transferring from Hamsey Green Primary School and who live within the fixed catchment area. 5. Children of a member of the staff of Warlingham School where the member of staff has been employed at the school for a minimum of two years by 31 October in the year preceding that for which admission is being sought and where the member of staff has been employed at the school to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skills shortage. 6. Children who live within the fixed catchment area. 7. Any other applicant.							

Waverley schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
All Hallows Catholic School	VA	7 - 13	criteria 2 – 4	Headteacher: Mr M A Baines	240	636	265 (this school intended to drop
DfE No: 936/5415			& 6 – 8	Address: Weybourne Road, Farnham, GU9 9HF			
This school will not be taken				Tel: 01252 319211			
into account by the local authority when assessing				Enquiries to: Mrs K Clarke			back to PAN)
each child's nearest school.				Email: admin@allhallows.net			,
				All Hallows Catholic School website			
Broadwater School	А	7 - 11	criterion 2	Headteacher: Mrs E Matthews	150	360	170 (this
DfE No: 936/4058			only	Address: Summers Road, Godalming, GU7 3BW			school intended
				Tel: 01483 414516			to drop back to PAN)
				Enquiries to: Mrs S Turpin			
				Email: s.turpin@broadwater.surrey.sch.uk			
				Broadwater School website			
Farnham Heath End School	А	7 - 11	criterion 2	Headteacher: Mr S Maginnis	210	416	220 (this
DfE No: 936/4006			only	Address: Hale Reeds, Heath End, Farnham, GU9 9BN			school intended
				Tel: 01252 733371			to drop
				Enquiries to: Principal's PA			back to PAN)
				Email: admin@fhes.org.uk			
				Farnham Heath End School website			
Glebelands School	С	7 - 11	criteria 2 & 3	Headteacher: Mr R Mitchell	180	266	209 (this
DfE No: 936/4162				Address: Parsonage Road, Cranleigh, GU6 7AN			school intended
				Tel: 01483 542400			to drop
				Enquiries to: Headteacher's PA			back to PAN)
				Email: info@glebelands.surrey.sch.uk			
				Glebelands School website			

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Rodborough DfE No: 936/4165	A	7 – 11	criterion 4 only	Headteacher: Mrs Emma HunstonAddress: Rake Lane, Milford, Godalming, GU8 5BZTel: 01483 411100Enquiries to: Headteacher's PAEmail: info@rodborough.surrey.sch.ukRodborough website	180	369	197 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
Weydon School DfE No: 936/4151	A	7 - 11	criterion 2 only	Headteacher: Mrs J SharmanAddress: Weydon Lane, Farnham, GU9 8UGTel: 01252 725052Enquiries to: Mrs E CrosbyEmail: admissions@weydonschool.surrey.sch.ukWeydon School website	330	625	360 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
Woolmer Hill School DfE No: 936/4067	A	7 – 11	criterion 2 only	Headteacher: Miss C Talbot Address: Woolmer Hill, Haslemere, GU27 1QB Tel: 01428 654055 Enquiries to: Mrs G Keeley Emal: admissions@woolmerhill.surrey.sch.uk Woolmer Hill School website	180	516	200 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)

Waverley admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

All Hallows Catholic School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 All Looked After and Previously Looked After children. 2. Baptised Catholic Siblings of children already in attendance at All Hallows Catholic School at the time of entry, whose application is accompanied by an original Baptismal Certificate. Or siblings who have been received into the Catholic Church and whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. 3. Baptised Catholic children currently attending one of the following feeder schools and whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. St. Joseph's Aldershot/ St. Polycarp's/ St. Bernadette's/ St. Augustine's/St. Patrick's. 4. Baptised Catholic children whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. St. Joseph's Aldershot/ St. Polycarp's/ St. Bernadette's/ St. Augustine's/St. Patrick's. 4. Baptised Catholic children whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. St. Joseph's Aldershot/ St. Polycarp's/ St. Bernadette's/ St. Augustine's/St. Patrick's. 4. Baptised Catholic children whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. 5. Other Children who are not baptised Catholic with a sibling already in attendance at All Hallows Catholic School at the time of entry. 6. Children whose parent is a member of teaching staff, employed by the Governing Body at the school and have been in post for at least two years prior to the application to the school. 7. Other Children currently attending one of the following feeder schools: St. Joseph's Aldershot/ St. Polycarp's/ St. Bernadette's/ St. Augustine's/St. Patrick's. 8. Children of other Christian Denominations or faith communities, applications must be accompanied by a signature from their minister of religion and a signed letter, on official headed notepaper, from a designated place of worship, that confirms membership of their faith. 9. All other children.
	Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 98, Criterion 3 = 116, Criterion 4 = 47, Criteria 5 - 9 = 0, Distance = 20.553km, EHCP = 1
	Number offered 2022: 265 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	 All Looked After and Previously Looked After children. 2. Baptised Catholic Siblings of children already in attendance at All Hallows Catholic School at the time of entry, whose application is accompanied by an original Baptismal Certificate. Or siblings who have been received into the Catholic Church and whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. 3. Baptised Catholic children currently attending one of the following feeder schools and whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. St. Joseph's Aldershot/ St. Polycarp's/ St. Bernadette's/ St. Augustine's/St. Patrick's. 4. Baptised Catholic children whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. St. Joseph's Aldershot/ St. Polycarp's/ St. Bernadette's/ St. Augustine's/St. Patrick's. 4. Baptised Catholic children whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. St. Joseph's Aldershot/ St. Polycarp's/ St. Bernadette's/ St. Augustine's/St. Patrick's. 4. Baptised Catholic children whose application is accompanied by an original letter or Certificate of Reception. 5. Other Children who are not baptised Catholic with a sibling already in attendance at All Hallows Catholic School at the time of entry. 6. Children whose parent is a member of teaching staff, employed by the Governing Body at the school and have been in post for at least two years prior to the application to the school. 7. Other Children currently attending one of the following feeder schools: St. Joseph's Aldershot/ St. Polycarp's/ St. Bernadette's/ St. Augustine's/ St. Patrick's. 8. Children of other Christian Denominations or faith communities, applications must be accompanied by a signature from their minister of religion and a signed letter, on official headed notepaper, from a designated place of worship, that confirms membership of their faith. 9. All other children.

Broadwater School

Year	Criteria and number offered						
2022	 1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Distance. 						
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 1, Criterion 4 = 42, Criterion 5 = 118, Distance = 3.311km, EHCP = 7						
	Number offered 2022: 170 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)						
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. Distance. 						

Farnham Heath End School

Year	Criteria and number offered						
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Children of staff 3. Exceptional social/medical need. 4. Siblings at the time of admission. 5. Children attending a named partner school: Hale Primary, Potter's Gate Church of England Primary, St Michael Church of England Junior (Hampshire) and William Cobbett Primary. 6. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 7. Any other applicant. 						
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 1, Criterion 3 = 1, Criterion 4 = 72, Criterion 5 = 106, Criterion 6 = 23, Criterion 7 = 10, Distance = 2.257km, EHCP = 5						
	Number offered 2022: 220 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)						
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children of staff 3. Exceptional social/medical need. 4. Siblings at the time of admission. 5. Children attending a named partner school: Hale Primary, Potter's Gate CofE Primary, St Michael CofE Junior (Hampshire) and William Cobbett Primary. 6. Any other applicant.						

Glebelands School

Year	Criteria and number offered							
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.							
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 2, Criterion 4 = 59, Criterion 5 = 138, Centrally offered = 2, Lates = 2, EHCP = 5							
	Number offered 2022: 209 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)							
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social / medical need. 3. Children of permanent members of staff where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made; and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 5. Any other children.							

Rodborough

Year	Criteria and number offered					
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children who have a sibling at the school either at the time of the child's admission or the time of the child's application. 4. Children of staff who have been employed at the school for 2 or more years as at the final date for admissions applications or who will meet a skills shortage. 5. Any other children.					
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 0, Criterion 3 = 58, Criterion 4 = 0, Criterion 5 = 127, Centrally offered = 9, EHCP = 2					
	Number offered 2022: 197 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)					
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children who have a sibling at the school either at the time of the child's admission or the time of the child's application. 4. Children of staff who have been employed at the school for 2 or more years as at the final date for admissions applications or who will meet a skills shortage. 5. Any other children.					

Weydon School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Priority will be given to children of staff who have been employed at the school for two or more years or who will meet a skills shortage. 3. Exceptional circumstances. 4. Siblings at the time of admission. 5. Children attending a named partner school: Highfield South Farnham Primary, Potter's Gate Church of England Primary, Rowledge Church of England Primary (Hampshire), South Farnham Primary, St Peter's Church of England Primary and Waverley Abbey Church of England Junior School. 6. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 7. Any other applicant.
	Criterion 1 = 4, Criterion 2 = 5, Criterion 3 = 4, Criterion 4 = 124, Criterion 5 = 213, Criteria 6 - 7 = 0, Distance = 7.242km, EHCP = 10
	Number offered 2022: 360 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Priority will be given to children of staff who have been employed at the school for two or more years or who will meet a skills shortage. 3. Exceptional circumstances. 4. Siblings at the time of admission. 5. Children attending a named partner school: Highfield South Farnham Primary, Potter's Gate CofE Primary, Rowledge CofE Primary (Hampshire), South Farnham Primary, St Peter's CofE Primary and Waverley Abbey CofE Junior School. 6. Any other applicant.

Woolmer Hill School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Priority will be given to children of staff who have been employed at the school for two or more years or who will meet a skills shortage. 3. Exceptional arrangements. 4. Siblings at the time of admission or application. 5. Children attending a named linked school: Beacon Hill Community Primary, Grayswood Church of England Primary, St Bartholomew's Church of England Primary, St Mary's Church of England Primary, Shottermill Junior, Camelsdale Primary (West Sussex), Grayshott Church of England Primary School (Hampshire), Waverley Abbey Church of England Junior, Fernhurst Primary School (West Sussex). 6. Any other applicant.
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 1, Criterion 3 = 0, Criterion 4 = 78, Criterion 5 = 114, Criterion 6 = 0, Distance = 17.644km, EHCP = 6
	Number offered 2022: 200 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)

Woolmer Hill School (continued)

Year	Criteria and number offered
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Priority will be given to children of staff who have been employed at the school for two or more years or who will meet a skills shortage. 3. Exceptional arrangements. 4. Siblings at the time of admission or application. 5. Children attending a named linked school: Beacon Hill Community Primary, Grayswood CofE Primary, St Bartholomew's CofE Primary, St Mary's CofE Primary, Shottermill Junior, Camelsdale Primary (West Sussex), Grayshott CofE Primary School (Hampshire), Waverley Abbey CofE Junior, Fernhurst Primary School (West Sussex). 6. Any other applicant.

Woking schools' information

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Bishop David Brown	A	7 - 11	not applicable	Head of School: Mr J Rodgers	150	312	240 (this school intended to drop
School				Address: Albert Drive, Woking, GU21 5RF			
DfE No: 936/4457				Tel: 01932 349696			
				Enquiries to: Mrs E Challen			back to PAN)
				Email: bdbs@bdb.surrey.sch.uk			,
				Bishop David Brown School website			
Hoe Valley School	Fr	7 - 11	criteria 2 & 4	Headteacher: Mrs J Davies	150	786	150
DfE No: 936/4002				Address: Egley Road, Woking, GU22 0NH			
				Tel: 01483 662627			
				Enquiries to: Mrs R Knight			
				Email: admissions@hoevalleyschool.org			
				Hoe Valley School website			
St John the Baptist	Α	7 - 13	7 - 13 criteria 2 - 9 & 11	Headteacher: Mr J Granville Hamshar	240	792	240
Catholic Comprehensive School				Address: Elmbridge Lane, Kingfield, Woking, GU22 9AL			
DfE No: 936/5402				Tel: 01483 729343			
This school will not be taken into account by the local				Enquiries to: Mrs C Antal			
authority when assessing				Email: info@sjb.surrey.sch.uk			
each child's nearest school.				St John the Baptist Catholica Comprehensive School website			
The Winston Churchill	F	7 - 11	criteria 4, 5	Headteacher: Mrs Z Johnson-Walker	300	591	300
School DfE No: 936/5414		& 6	Address: Hermitage Road, St Johns, Woking, GU21 8TL				
				Tel: 01483 476861			
				Enquiries to: Mrs Z Johnson-Walker / Mrs L Armstrong			
				Email: admissions@wcsc.org.uk			
				The Winston Churchill School website			

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

School	School type	Year groups 2023/24	Additional form	Contact details	PAN 2023	Preferences for 2022	Number offered 2022
Woking High School	A	7 - 11	criterion 3	Headteacher: Mrs M Walter	240	797	240
DfE No: 936/4462			only	Address: Morton Road, Horsell, Woking, GU21 4TJ			
				Tel: 01483 888447			
				Enquiries to: Mrs S Ewington			
				Email: admissions@wokinghigh.surrey.sch.uk			
				Woking High School website			

Woking admission criteria and how places were allocated for September 2022

Bishop David Brown School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 4. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 5. Any other children.
	Criterion 1 = 0, Criterion 2 = 4, Criterion 3 = 38, Criterion 4 = 45, Criterion 5 = 70, Centrally offered = 80, EHCP = 3
	Number offered 2022: 240 (this school intended to drop back to PAN)
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Exceptional social/medical need. 3. Children who will have a sibling at the school at the time of the child's admission. 4. Children for whom the school is the nearest to their home address. 5. Any other children.

Hoe Valley School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children of individuals granted founder status. 3. Siblings at the school at the time of the child's admission. 4. Children of staff at the school where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 5. Any other applicant.
	Criterion 1 = 2, Criterion 2 = 1, Criterion 3 = 59, Criterion 4 = 1, Criterion 5 = 83, Distance = 1.779km, EHCP = 4
	Number offered 2022: 150
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children of individuals granted founder status. 3. Siblings at the school at the time of the child's admission. 4. Children of staff at the school where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 5. Any other applicant.

St John the Baptist Catholic Comprehensive School

Year	Criteria and number offered
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Catholic children with an exceptional or compelling need, supported by written evidence. 3. Catholic children with a sibling at St John the Baptist School at the time of admission attending one of the named Deanery feeder schools. 4. Catholic children attending one of the named feeder schools - St Dunstan's Catholic Primary, St Augustine's Catholic Primary, St Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Primary and The Marist Catholic Primary School. Catholic children with a sibling at the school at the time of admission who do not attend one of the named Deanery feeder schools. 6. Catholic children who do not attend one of the named Deanery feeder schools and are not resident in the Woking Deanery. 7. Catholic children who do not attend one of the named Deanery feeder schools and are not resident in the Woking Deanery. 8. Other Catholic children who are resident in the Woking Deanery. 9. Other Catholic children who are not resident in the Woking Deanery. 10. Other children with an exceptional or compelling need, supported by written evidence. Catechumens, Candidates for Reception into the Church and children who are members of an Orthodox Church. 12. Other children with a sibling at the school at the time of admission. 13. Other children currently attending one of the named Deanery feeder schools. 14. Any other Children. Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 3, Criterion 4 = 130, Criterion 5 = 5, Criteria 6 - 14 = 0, Distance = 1.377km, EHCP = 10
	Number offered 2022: 240
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Catholic children with an exceptional or compelling need, supported by written evidence. 3. Catholic children with a sibling at St John the Baptist School at the time of admission attending one of the named Deanery feeder schools. 4. Catholic children attending one of the named feeder schools - St Dunstan's Catholic Primary, St Augustine's Catholic Primary, St Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Primary and The Marist Catholic Primary School. Catholic children with a sibling at the school at the time of admission who do not attend one of the named Deanery feeder schools. 6. Catholic children with a sibling at the school at the time of admission who do not attend one of the named Deanery feeder schools. 6. Catholic children who do not attend one of the named Deanery feeder schools but are resident in the Woking Deanery. 7. Catholic children who do not attend one of the named Deanery feeder schools and are not resident in the Woking Deanery. 8. Other Catholic children who are resident in the Woking Deanery. 9. Other Catholic children who are not resident in the Woking Deanery. 10. Other children with an exceptional or compelling need, supported by written evidence. 11. Catechumens, Candidates for Reception into the Church and children who are members of an Orthodox Church. 12. Other children with a sibling at the school at the time of admission. 13. Other children currently attending one of the named Deanery feeder schools. 14. Any other Children.

The Winston Churchill School

Year	Criteria and number offered		
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who have an older sibling still attending the school at the date of application. 3. Children with major medical, social, compassionate or family need. 4 a) Academic ability - 26 places. b) Musical aptitude - 15 places (to children who live outside the admission area). Children who are eligible for the Service Children in Education Premium. 6. Children of staff who have been employed at the school for more than two years. 7. Children living in the admission area. 		
	Criterion 1 = 1, Criterion 2 = 126, Criterion 3 = 0, Criterion 4a = 5, Criterion 4b = 5, Criterion 5 = 1, Criterion 6 = 0, Criterion 7 = 122, Criterion 8 = 36, Distance = 3.535 km, EHCP = 4		
	Number offered 2022: 300		
2023	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who have an older sibling still attending the school at the date of application. 3. Children with major medical, social, compassionate or family need. 4 a) Academic ability - 26 places. b) Musical aptitude - 15 places (to children who live outside the admission area). Children who are eligible for the Service Children in Education Premium. 6. Children of staff who have been employed at the school for more than two years. 7. Children living in the admission area. 8. Children living outside the admission area. 		

Woking High School

Year	Criteria and number offered			
2022	 LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who have an older sibling still attending the school at the date of application. 3. Children of staff who have a permanent contract of employment with the school, where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. Children attending Horsell Church of England (Aided) Junior School at date of application. Children with medical grounds and other sensitive and compelling circumstances. Children living within the catchment area. 			
	Criterion 1 = 3, Criterion 2 = 95, Criterion 3 = 4, Criterion 4 = 39, Criterion 5 = 1, Criterion 6 = 90, Criterion 7 = 0, Distance = 2.111km, EHCP = 8			
	Number offered 2022: 240			
2023	1. LAC & PLAC. 2. Children who have an older sibling still attending the school at the date of application. 3. Children of staff who have a permanent contract of employment with the school, where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage. 4. Children attending Horsell CofE (Aided) Junior School at date of application. 5. Children with medical grounds and other sensitive and compelling circumstances. 6. Children living within the catchment area. 7. Children living outside the catchment area.			

Open day / evening arrangements for September 2023 intake

Please check each school's website for the most up to date arrangements before contacting the school to request a tour or attending an open day/evening.

Elmbridge

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Cobham Free School	Open evening on Thursday 22 September 2022 - please register via the website.
Esher Church of England High School	Open evening on Thursday 6 October 2022 Open morning on Monday 10, Tuesday 11 and Wednesday 12 October 2022 – No need to book in advance
Heathside Weybridge	Open Evening – Wednesday 21 September 2022 – 6.30pm – 9.00pm
	Open Morning – Friday 23 September 2022 – 9.45am – 12noon
Heathside Walton-on-Thames	Open Evening – Wednesday 28 September / Wednesday 5 October 2022
Hinchley Wood School	Open evening on Wednesday 21 September 2022. No need to book in advance.
	Please check the school website regularly for further information and any updates regarding the Open Evening and any potential Open Mornings – dates TBC.
Three Rivers Academy	Open Evening Thursday 29 September 2022 6.00 – 8.30pm, no advance booking necessary, Principal's talk 6.15pm, 6:45pm & 7.30pm.
	Morning tours of the school advance booking only, please check website for details and how to book from Monday 5 September 2022

Epsom & Ewell

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Blenheim High School	Open mornings on Tuesday 5th - Thursday 7th July 2022 - 9.15am - 10:40am
	Open evening on Thursday 15 September 2022 - 5.30pm - 8.30pm with talks at 5.30pm, 6.30pm and 7.15pm
	Open mornings on Monday 12th - Friday 16th September and Monday 3rd - Friday 8th October 2022 - 9.15am – 10:40am
Epsom and Ewell High School	Please check school website.
Glyn School	Open mornings: 11, 12, 13 October 2022
Rosebery School	Open Mornings : Friday 7 October, Tuesday 11 October & Wednesday 12 October 2022 On each date - welcome talk from the Executive Headteacher and Head of School at 9.15am in the main hall; tours from 9.30am.
	Open Evening: July 2023 (please refer to Rosebery School website for specific day, closer to this date)
	Please check the school website regularly for additional information and/or updates.

Guildford

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Ash Manor School	Open evening on Wednesday 28 September 2022 from 6.00pm to 8.00pm. New parent tours will be taking place at 9.00am on any morning from Monday 3 October – Thursday 6 October 2022 and the afternoons of Wednesday 5 October and Thursday 6 October 2022 at 1.45pm.
Christ's College	Open evening on Thursday, 22 September 2022 from 6.00pm to 9.00pm. Principal's presentation at 6.00pm.
	Open morning tours will take place from Monday 26 September - Friday 30 September 2022 at 9.15am. Please contact the College to book a place on 01483 537373.
George Abbot School	Open mornings on Thursday 29 September and Friday 30 September 2022 and Monday 3 October, Tuesday 4 October and Wednesday 5 October 2022 – 08.50 – 10.10am. Please check the school website for bookings.
Guildford County School	Open evening on Thursday 29 September 2022 6:00pm-8:00pm. Headteacher's address at 8:00pm – 8:30pm.
	Open mornings every day from Monday 3 October to Friday 7 October 2022 at 9:00am – 10:30am
Howard of Effingham School	Open evening on Thursday 29 September 2022 - 5.00pm to 8.00pm. Headteacher's talk at 5.45pm and 6.30pm.
	For weekly daytime tours during September and October, please contact the school.

Guildford (continued)

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Kings College Guildford	Open evening on Tuesday 20 September 2022 from 6.00pm to 8.00pm. Talk by Principal at 6.00pm.
	Tours of the school are available throughout the evening.
	Open morning tours of the school take place on Tuesday 27 September 2022 at 9.00am – 10:30am and Wednesday 28 September 2022 at 9.00am – 10:30am. Details on website.
St Peter's Catholic School	Our provisional Open Evening date is Thursday 13 October 2022 and will commence at 6pm.
	Our provisional Open Mornings will take place on Wednesday 19 and Thursday 20 October 2022 and will commence at 9am in the Sixth Form building.

Mole Valley

School	Open day / evening arrangements
The Ashcombe School	Thursday 13 October 2022 - 6.00pm to 9.00pm.
	Headteacher's presentation - 7.45pm.
	For daytime tours please see the school website and telephone the school for details and to book a place.
The Priory Church of England	Open evening Thursday 22 September 2022 6.00pm to 8.30pm.
(VA) School	Please contact the school for details.
St Andrew's Catholic School	Please check school website.
Therfield School	Open evening on Thursday 15 September 2022 at 5.30pm - 8.30pm
	Open morning – Please check with the school

Reigate & Banstead

School	Open day / evening arrangements
The Beacon School	Open evening on Thursday 29 September 2022 - 6.00pm to 8.30pm. To arrange a tour during the school day, please log onto the school website to book on a tour. Please ring 01737 359103 or email <u>info@thebeaconschool.co.uk</u> for assistance.
Carrington School	Open evening on Tuesday 12th July 2022 - 5.00pm to 8.00pm. Headteacher's address at 6.00pm and 7.00pm. Open mornings on: Tuesday 4th October, Wednesday 5th October, Thursday 6th October, Tuesday 11th October, Wednesday 12th October, Thursday 13th October 2022. Timings on each day will be 09:00 - 10:15 and 10:30 - 11:45 . Includes a tour, Headteacher Talk and Q & A session. Bookings via <u>scarter@carringtonschool.org</u>
	Parents and Carers are encouraged to visit the school during the working day. School Tours generally run at 11:15 & 16:00 on set days. To arrange a tour, please contact Lesley Fish, PA-Headteacher on lfish@carringtonschool.org .

Reigate & Banstead (continued)

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Merstham Park School	Open Evening on Thursday 29 September 2022 from 5.00 - 8.00 p.m. with Head of Talk presentations at 5.15, 6.15 and 7.15 p.m.
	Open Mornings by appointment only and will take place between 10.00 - 11.00 a.m. on Wednesday 5 October, Friday 7 October, Monday 10 October, Thursday 13 October, Tuesday 18 October and Thursday 20 October 2022.
Oakwood School	Open evening on Thursday 13 October 2022 - 6.00pm to 8.30pm. Headteacher presentations at 6.00pm and 7:00pm.
	Parents are encouraged to visit the school during the working day. To arrange a tour, please call 01293 785363 or email admin@oakwood.surrey.sch.uk.
Reigate School	Open evening on Thursday 6 October 2022 @ 5.30 pm – 8.00 pm.
	Headteacher's address times TBC. Tours of the school may be arranged – proposed dates are from Monday 3 October 2022 to Friday 21 October 2022 (final dates TBC).
Royal Alexandra & Albert School	Open mornings: Saturday 17 September 2022, Saturday 8 October 2022, Saturday 11 March 2023, Saturday 20 May 2023
St Bede's School	Please refer to website for details about open events.

Runnymede

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Chertsey High School	Please check school website.
Fullbrook	Please visit the Fullbrook website to book your attendance at any of the following events.
	Open Evening - Thursday 15 September from 5:30pm to 8:30pm.
	Talks from the Principal at 5:30pm, 6:15pm and 7:00pm plus guided tours from our student ambassadors.
	Open Mornings - Tuesday 27 September, Wednesday 5 October, and Thursday 13 October.
	All open mornings offer tours at 9:15am and 10:15am followed by refreshments in the LRC.
Jubilee High School	Please check school website.
The Magna Carta School	Open Evening - Tuesday 20 September 2022
	Open Weeks - Weeks beginning Monday 26 September and Monday 3 October 2022 . Morning tours (by appointment) please contact Mrs C Camburn on 01784-454320 or email ccamburn@magnacarta.surrey.sch.uk
Salesian School	Open evening on Thursday 6 October 2022 6.00pm to 8.30pm. Headteacher talks at 6.30pm and 7.15pm. Prospectus and supplementary information forms available on the evening. Please check website in September for school tour information.

Spelthorne

School	Open day / evening arrangements
The Bishop Wand Church of England School	Open Evening on Thursday 29 September 2022 5.30pm-8.30pm . Our Headteacher will speak at 6.15pm and 7.15pm. All are welcome.
	For more information regarding tours during the school day, please refer to the School website during September 2022. www.bishopwand.surrey.sch.uk These will be specifically for Year 6 students and their parent/carers.
The Matthew Arnold School	Please check school website.
St Paul's Catholic College	Open Morning tours (1 Hour) on 22 & 29 September and 6 October from 08.45 – 10.15 No appointment necessary.
	Open Evening Thursday 22 September from 5-7.30pm. Head teacher Address at 5.45pm & 6.30pm.
Sunbury Manor School	Open evening on Thursday 6 October 2022.
	Updates on this date and tours will be added to the website. Please check the school website for the most up to date arrangements before contacting the school to request a Tour or attending the Open Evening.
Thamesmead School	Open evening on Thursday 13 October 2022 – 5.30pm to 8.00pm. Headteacher's presentation at 5.45pm, 6.40pm and 7.35pm. (Times of presentations to be confirmed).
	Parents are also invited to book to visit the school during a normal working day. Tours run at 8.50am from 19 September to 21 October 2022 . To arrange a tour please telephone the school office on 01932 219400.
	Please check the school website www.thamesmead.surrey.sch.uk for updates.
Thomas Knyvett College	Please see the school website for up to date information.

Surrey Heath

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Collingwood College	Thursday 6 October 2022 and the school visits are between 3 October and 21 October 2022
Gordon's School	Parents, with their children, are welcome to visit in the Autumn Term 2022. For day boarders - three weekday open mornings in September and two in October. For residential (full or weekly) boarding families - three Saturday mornings - one in September and two in October. See school website for dates and booking form.
Kings International College for Business & the Arts	Open evening on Thursday 13 October 2022 - 5.30pm to 7.30pm.
	Headteacher, staff and student presentations throughout the evening.
	Tours of the school are available on request. Please check www.kingsinternational.co.uk for details.

Surrey Heath (continued)

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Tomlinscote School	Open evening on Thursday 29 September 2022 , 5.30pm - 8.00pm, with presentations by the Principal and senior staff at 5.30pm and 7.30pm in the Main Hall. Details will be advertised on the school website. Parents are also welcome to visit and tour the school during the weekdays from Monday 3rd October 2022-Friday 21st October 2022 . Please visit the school website to book a tour.

Tandridge

School	Open day / evening arrangements
de Stafford School	Open evening on Thursday 7 July 2022 – 5.00pm – 8.00pm. Headteacher presentations at 5pm, 6pm and 7pm. Guided tours will run throughout the evening.
Oxted School	Open evening on Thursday 6 October 2022 - 6.00pm to 8.30pm. Principal address at 6.00pm, 7.00pm and 8.00pm. Contact the school for an accompanied tour during the school day Tel: 01883 712425.
Warlingham School	Open evening on Wednesday 14 September 2022 - Guided tours will run throughout the evening. Headteacher's presentation at 5.30pm, 6.45pm and 8.00pm. Parents and students are warmly welcomed on weekly tours during the school day throughout the year. Please telephone to make an appointment - Tel: 01883 624067

Waverley

School	Open day / evening arrangements
All Hallows Catholic School	Thursday 6 October 2022 , 5pm-7pm. There will be presentations from the Headteacher, and student-led guided tours, throughout the evening. Please check the school website.
Broadwater School	Tuesday 4 th October 2022, 6:00 - 8:00pm
Farnham Heath End School	Open evening will be held on Thursday 29 September 2022 . Please see school website <u>www.fhes.org.uk</u> for the latest information and timings for the event.
Glebelands School	Please check school website.
Rodborough	Open evening will be held on Thursday 6 October 2022 . Please see school website <u>www.rodborough.surrey.sch.uk</u> for the latest information and timings of the event. In addition, parents are welcome to tour the school, by appointment, during the school day in September and October. Please see the school's website for the dates of these tours and to book a place, please contact the school office on 01483 411100.
Weydon School	Open evening will be held on Wednesday 21 September 2022 . Please see school website www.weydon.com for the latest information. Any direct questions, please email Liz Crosby on <u>admissions@weydonschool.surrey.sch.uk</u>
Woolmer Hill School	Open evening will be held on Thursday 29 September 2022 . Please see school website <u>www.woolmerhill.surrey.sch.uk</u> for the latest information and timings of the event.

Woking

School	Open day / evening arrangements
Bishop David Brown School	Open Evening - Thursday 15 September 2022 from 6pm.
	Open Mornings - Tuesday 20 September, Thursday 22 September, Tuesday 27 September and Thursday 29 September, Tuesday 4 th October and Thursday 6 th October 2022. All open mornings will start at 9.30am and finish at 10.30am (by appointment via website or with the Head's PA, Mrs E Challen, on <u>echallen@bdb.surrey.sch.uk</u> or 01932 349696).
Hoe Valley School	Open Evening will be on Monday 3 October 2022 from 6pm to 8pm. Please refer to the school website for more information - there is no need to book.
St John the Baptist Catholic	Open evening on Thursday 13 October 2022 - 6.00pm
Comprehensive School	Headteacher's talk at 7.00pm and 8.00pm. Please see school website to book.
	Every day is Open Day so make an appointment to see round the school any time – Please telephone 01483 729343 to arrange a tour.
The Winston Churchill School	Open Evening at 4:45pm to 7.30pm on Thursday 29 September 2022 with Headteacher's talks at 5.45pm and 6.45pm. Last tour 7pm.
	No booking necessary.
	Open Mornings at 9am to 11am on Thursday 22 September, Tuesday 27 September, Thursday 6 October and Friday 14 October 2022 booking is required for the Open Mornings, to book please visit <u>www.wcsc.org.uk/tours-of-the-school/</u>
Woking High School	There will be an Open Evening on 6 October 2022. Open Mornings will take place on Mon 10, Wed 12, Fri 14, Tues 18 & Thurs 20 October 2022. Please refer to the school website for timings and more information. Please note that all tours need to be booked in advance via the school website.

Year 10 admissions

List of colleges and schools in areas surrounding Surrey that provide education from year 10

UTCs (University Technical Colleges) and studio schools admit children at the beginning of Year 10. UTCs are set up by universities and businesses and specialise in one or two technical subjects. In Years 10 and 11 they offer a similar GCSE curriculum to a typical secondary school, including English and Maths, as well as their specialist subject(s). You can find out more about UTCs on the UTC college website.

Studio schools are similar to UTCs in that they have employer involvement in the curriculum and focus on developing skills needed for employment, involving personal coaching and work experience. They have a similar curriculum to a typical secondary school.

Some other schools also only provide education from Year 10 and these are often schools which specialise in performing arts. These are listed where they are within a reasonable travelling distance of Surrey.

More information on the number of places available at each school, the admissions policy and how to apply can be found from each school's website.

Borough	College information
Croydon	Name: The BRIT School for Performing Arts & Technology
	Address: 60 The Crescent, Croydon, CR0 2HN
	Tel: 020 8665 5242
	The BRIT School for Performing Arts & Technology website
	How to apply – direct to the school
	Name: De Salis Studio College
	Address: Hewens Road, Hayes, Middlesex, UB4 8JP
Hillingdon	Tel: 0203 819 3421
	De Salis Studio College website
	How to apply – direct to the local authority where you live
	Name: Global Academy UTC
	Address: The Old Vinyl Factory, 1 Record Walk, Hayes, Middlesex, UB3 1DH
Hillingdon	Tel: 0203 019 9000
	Global Academy UTC website
	How to apply – direct to the school
	Name: Heathrow UTC
	Address: Potter Street, Northwood, Middlesex, HA6 1QG
Hillingdon	Tel: 01923 602130
	Heathrow UTC website
	How to apply – direct to the school
Hillingdon	Name: Parkside Studio College
	Address: Wood End Green Road, Hayes, Middlesex, UB3 2SE
	Tel: 0208 573 2097
	Parkside Studio College website
	How to apply – direct to the local authority where you live

Information on secondary schools in Surrey for 2023/24

Borough	College information
Hounslow	Name: Logic Studio School
	Address: Browells Lane, Feltham, TW13 7EF
	Tel: 0208 831 3001
	Logic Studio School website
	How to apply – direct to the school
	Name: Space Studio West London
	Address: Letchworth Avenue, Feltham, Middlesex, TW14 9RY
Hounslow	Tel: 0203 696 8140
	Space Studio West London website
	How to apply – direct to the school
	Name: South Bank Engineering UTC
	Address: 56 Brixton Hill, Brixton, London, SW2 1QS
Lambeth	Tel: 020 7738 6115
	South Bank Engineering UTC website
	How to apply – direct to the school
Reading	Name: UTC Reading
	Address: Crescent Road, Reading, RG1 5RQ
	Tel: 0118 938 1020
	UTC Reading website
	How to apply – direct to the school

Surrey map

